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P R O C E E D I N G S  

(Hearing convened at 10:30 a . m . )  

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Ladies and gentlemen, 

if I could have your attention, please, we'll go ahead 

and call the hearing to order. 

having the notice read. 

We will begin by 

MS. KEATING: By notice issued December 15, 

1998, this time a place have been set for a hearing in 

Docket 971627, the petition by the residents of 

Fort White requesting EAS into Gainesville. The 

purpose is as set forth in the notice. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Thank you. Take 

appearances. 

MR. WHALEN: I'm Jeff Wahlen of the Ausley 

law firm in Tallahassee, Florida, appearing on behalf 

of ALLTEL Florida, Inc. 

MS. KEATING: My name is Beth Keating and 

I'm appearing for Commission Staff. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Has counsel for 

BellSouth been excused? 

M8. KEATING: Yes. At the prehearing 

conference the witness for BellSouth was stipulated 

and counsel are excused. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Thank you. 

Ladies and gentlemen let me take this 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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opportunity to welcome you to our hearing today. 

name is Terry Deason. I'm a member of the Florida 

Public Service Commission. 1'11 be chairing the 

hearing today. Seated to my immediate left is 

Commissioner Leon Jacobs. He'll be hearing this 

matter with me today. We constitute the panel of the 

Commissioners which will be hearing this matter and 

making the decision in this case. 

My 

The purpose of today's hearing is to hear 

from you, members of the public, concerning the 

petition that has been filed requesting extended area 

telephone service from Fort White into Gainesville. 

We have a number of representatives of the Commission 

that are here today. There are two ladies in the 

back, Ms. Thelma Crump and Ms. Sandy Moses, who 

greeted you as you entered the room. Seated to my 

right are members of the staff of the Commission. 

Ms. Keating just introduced herself. Seated by 

Ms. Keating is Ms. Ann Shelfer who handles the 

technical side of EAS matters at the Commission. 

When you entered the hearing today you 

should have been given a "Special Report" printed on 

blue paper which gives you the background information 

of the matter which is pending before the Commission. 

It explains this case, as well as general information 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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concerning procedures at public hearings at the Public 

Service Commission. 

designed to be detached. 

of the public who do not wish to make a formal 

statement, but do wish to have their comments provided 

to the Commission. You may detach this page, write 

your comments, fold it and mail it to the Public 

Service Commission. 

The last page of this handout is 

It is provided for members 

I want to briefly describe the procedure 

we're going to follow today. 

I'm going to ask all members of the public who wish to 

testify to stand and raise your right hand and to be 

sworn in. 

can become part of the official record in this 

proceeding. 

Service Commission here today who will be taking down 

all of the testimony and will be compiling a record 

for purposes of this docket. 

In just a few moments 

This is a necessity so that your testimony 

We do have a court reporter of the Public 

If you do wish to testify, you would have to 

be sworn. We ask that you sign in. Ms. Keating and 

Ms. Shelfer will be keeping that list and will be 

calling members of the public. 

name, if you'll come forward to the podium directly in 

front, and begin by giving us your name and your 

address. 

When you hear your 

And if you think it will be helpful to the 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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court reporter you may wish to spell your name so it 

will be reported accurately in the record. 

then proceed with your statement. 

You may 

We do not put strict time limits on 

statements. 

is there are other members of the public who are 

patiently waiting their turn to address the 

Commission, so be mindful of your neighbors. Tell us 

all you want us to know but please try not to be 

repetitive. 

The only thing we ask that you be mindful 

When you conclude your statement, if youlll 

wait for just a moment, there may be some clarifying 

questions, either from Commissioners or from our Staff 

or from Mr. Wahlen of ALLTEL. 

Let me announce that after we conclude all 

of the public testimony, we will proceed into what we 

refer to as the technical phase of the hearing where 

we will take the prefiled expert testimony from the 

telephone companies. You're welcome to stay for that 

phase of the hearing. And then this evening, at 6:00, 

we will reconvene another public hearing to hear 

testimony from the public who could not make it here 

with us at this particular time. 

I think that covers all of the 

preliminaries. Let me ask Mr. Wahlen and Ms. Keating 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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if there are any preliminary matters? 

MS. KEATING: As I indicated, the testimony 

of BellSouthIs witness was stipulated at the 

prehearing. 

but I suggest we do that at the beginning of the 

technical portion of this. 

That needs to be inserted into the record 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Very well. Just 

remind me and we'll take care of that matter. 

Mr. Wahlen. 

MR. WAHLEN: Commissioner Deason, I just 

want to announce there are representatives from ALLTEL 

here today in the audience. 

here in front. 

have any questions or concerns they'd like to raise 

with the people from ALLTEL, they will be available 

after the hearing is over today. 

They are sitting down 

If any of the customers who are here 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Ill1 ask, if you don't 

mind, to stand members of ALLTEL contingency. 

Likewise, Staff of the Commission are here and willing 

to assist you in any way possible. 

concerns about this particular matter or any other 

concerns concerning the companies which the Commission 

regulates, please ask our Staff. And they will either 

answer your question or they will get your question 

and get it answered by someone who can answer your 

If you have 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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question who may not be here today. 

Okay. With that, I'm going to ask all 

members of the public to please stand and raise your 

right hand. All members of the public who wish to 

testify to please stand and raise your right hand. 

(Witnesses collectively sworn.) 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Ms. Shelfer, you may 

call your first witness. 

MS. SHELFER: Commissioner, two of the 

witnesses, Ms. Eudy and Mr. Zimmerman, are also 

technical witnesses, so I will not call them as public 

witnesses, even though I know Mr. Zimmerman has his 

own business, but I think he's testifying in the 

technical part. 

going to 

hearing? 

Reck. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Mr. Zimmerman, you're 

testify in the technical phase of the 

WITNESS SIMMERMAN: Yes, sir. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Okay. 

MS. SHELFER: I believe it's David Beck or 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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DAVID PECK 

appeared as a witness and, having been duly sworn, 

testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

WITNESS PECK: I'm sorry, that's David Peck. 

P-E-C-K. 

I would just like to state for the public 

record that I'm for the extended area service in 

whatever form it may take. Thank you. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Excuse me. Just a 

moment. You're a resident of Fort White? 

WITNESS PECK: Yes, sir. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: And you're for the 

extended area service. 

WITNESS PECK: Yes. Between my wife and 

myself, our private phone use, probably 30% of our 

calls are in Gainesville, and within the two 

businesses that we have probably 40 and 60% of our 

calls are to Gainesville. So that would help us out 

greatly. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: So you have a business 

and residence in Fort White; is that correct? 

WITNESS PECK: Yes, sir. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Are you aware that 

there is an additive to the telephone bill, an 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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increase in your telephone rate to obtain the service? 

WITNESS PECK: Yes, sir. 

COMMISSIONER DEA80N: Were you aware of 

that? 

WITNESS PECK: Yes, sir. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: You're aware of that. 

And you're willing to pay that additive for both your 

residence and your business. 

WITNESS PECK: At the moment I don't have a 

business phone but we're going to obtain one and we 

would be willing to pay. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Just for your own 

information and all of those that are here with us 

today, Staff has provided me information which 

indicates that the additive for residents would be 

$2.29 per month per line, and that the additive for 

business would be $6.23 per month per line. 

you're sitting out there you may want to contemplate 

that. 

reasonable additive in your opinion and whether you 

would be willing to pay to obtain the service to 

Gainesville. Any other questions? 

So if 

You may want to indicate whether that's a 

MR. WAHLEN: No questions. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Thank you, sir. 

WITNESS PECK: Thank you, sir. 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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MS. SHELFER: Mr. and Mrs. Glenn Griffith. 

- - - - -  
RUTH GRIFFITH 

appeared as a witness and, having been duly sworn, 

testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

WITNESS GRIFFITH: I'm Mrs. Ruth Griffith. 

G-R-I-F-F-I-T-H, like "Melanie. 

I am definitely for this. Now, we have had 

illnesses in our family where we have had to call 

specialists in Gainesville. 

you're familiar with calling doctors, but you stand 

there and maybe wait ten minutes on hold. 

quite expensive. 

this is not thinking of his fellow man. Because a lot 

of people need a reduced rate -- I mean, a direct call 
to Gainesville, $2 and whatever it is, is very minimal 

and I think everybody should go along with it. 

you. 

And I don't know if 

This is 

And I think anybody who is not for 

Thank 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Any questions? No 

questions. Thank you, ma'am. 

MS. SHELFER: Joan Williams. 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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JOAN WILLIAMS 

appeared as a witness and, having been duly sworn, 

testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

WITNESS WILLIAMS: My name is Joan Williams 

and I live at Route 2, Box 9147, Fort White. 

To give you my credentials, I work for ERA 

Trend Realty. My office is in High Springs. However, 

my home phone number is a Fort White phone number. 

I'm also on the Fort White Chamber of Commerce. I'm 

the person-at-large on the board of the Chamber of 

Commerce for Fort White. I'm not speaking on behalf 

of the Chamber of Commerce. I'm speaking on behalf of 

myself as a business person. 

The fact that I live in Fort White is making 

it a little difficult at times for me to do business. 

Most of my homes that I have listed for sale are in 

the Fort White area. Most of my buyers are coming 

from Gainesville. I'm a single mom. I have a 

teenager. I also have an elderly mother at home th t 

I have to take care of. So, therefore, I have to work 

at home as much as I possibly can. And a lot of times 

if I'm using my home phone number, I can't get people 

to make that long distance call from Gainesville to my 

home phone number here in Fort White. And so, 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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therefore, it's a detriment as far as my business is 

concerned. 

I do a relay system whereby my son, who 

lives less than a mile down from the road from me, has 

a telephone that he can call to Gainesville without it 

being a toll number and sometimes he'll take messages 

for me. A lot of times I will have people call my 

voice mail at my office. However, they want to talk 

to somebody. 

Somehow that just doesn't have the same effect. 

therefore, as a business person I feel like that it 

would be a really good thing for the growth of this 

area partially to be able to call Gainesville as a 

toll free call. 

They don't want to talk to my recording. 

So, 

Also others have spoken of the medical 

problems. I recently had surgery. My doctors are in 

Gainesville. I was in the hospital in Gainesville. 

My son could not call me without it being long 

distance or him having to get over to his brother's 

house in order to call from his phone. Therefore, 

those are my reasons that affect me, personally, as 

far as us not being able to have a toll free call into 

Gainesville. Thank you very much. 

COMMIBSIONER JACOBS: Ms. Williams, do you 

see the migration from Gainesville? Is that a growing 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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trend? A lot of people are moving in here? 

WITNESS WILLIAMS: Yes, Absolutely. 

We have a lot of people in the medical field 

and also in the education field who are looking to get 

out of the traffic and out of the city in Gainesville. 

And they are moving out to this area where itls a 

fairly easy commute, especially since it's 70 miles an 

hour on the interstate. And they can hop on the 

interstate and be in Gainesville in a very short time. 

And we are having a lot of people move out into this 

area. 

Another thing that's going to add to that is 

when the new high school is here in Fort White, that's 

going to add to that migration out to this area. 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: Thank you. 

WITNESS WILLIAMS: You're welcome. 

MS. SHELFER: 

UNIDENTIFIED 

opportunity to speak. 

MS. SHELFER: 

Moran Tanner. 

SPEAKER: I decline my 

Joan Shelton. 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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JOAN SHELTON 

appeared as a witness and, having been duly sworn, 

testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

WITNESS SHELTON: My name is Joan Shelton. 

S-H-E-L-T-O-N. I live at Route 2, Box 9122, 

Fort White, Florida. 

I just want to take a minute of your time to 

let you know there are quite a few low income families 

living on a minimum amount of money per month. And $2 

and whatever doesnlt sound like much but sometimes it 

makes a big difference to those who live on income 

under the amount of $500, and there are a quite a few 

in the Fort White area. 

find out about this before adding the burden of extra 

money added to the phone bill to the lower income. 

Thank you. 

I hope you will check and 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Any questions? Let me 

just indicate that generally the Commission -- before 
there is to be an increase in anyone's telephone bill, 

if the Commission determines therels sufficient 

community of interest to conduct a ballot, there will 

be a balloting process whereby customers will be given 

information on the service and the increase in rate, 

and there will be a ballot that will be returned to 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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the Public Service Commission indicating whether the 

subscriber is for or against the service. 

would be a democratic process, if you will, to 

determine if there is enough interest, and if there 

are people willing to pay the additive before the 

additive is put on customers' bills and the service 

instituted. 

process that is contemplated. 

So there 

So just for your information that's the 

At this particular phase of this process 

we're trying to determine if there is enough community 

of interest to determine if a ballot is warranted. So 

rest assured, before there's an increase in your phone 

bill, you will have the opportunity to vote yea or nay 

on such a proposal. 

MS. SHELFER: That's all. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: I think that that 

exhausts our list of customers who indicated they 

wished to testify. Let me ask, are there any other 

members of the public who have not yet testified who 

do wish to provide a statement to the Commission? 

you will please just raise your hand and indicate. 

Okay. There's two gentlemen. I'm going to ask the 

gentlemen in the back to come forward first, then 1'11 

take the gentlemen in the front. 

If 

Sir, were you sworn earlier? 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: No, I was not. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Okay. And the 

gentlemen in the front, if you were not sworn, Ilm 

going to ask you to stand and raise your right hand 

please. (Witnesses sworn.) 

Please proceed by giving us your name and 

your address. 

- - - - -  
JIM LANCE 

appeared as a witness and, having been duly sworn, 

testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

WITNESS LANCE: My name is J i m  Lance. My 

address is P. 0. Box 152, Fort White. 

I own a business here in town. I have four 

children. I would like to see the phone -- I would 
like to see it go to Gainesville. 

business calls into Gainesville. I have a lot of 

medical. With four children, almost all of them -- 
actually all of them go to Gainesville. 

stated earlier, if you get put on hold for a few 

minutes, that's going to eat up that minimum $2.49 

fee. 

I make a lot of my 

As the woman 

I have a residential phone and business 

phone listed in the yellow pages and Ilm well aware of 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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increase in the business. Again, most of my 

business -- 60% of my business is generated through 
Gainesville because that's where the people are. 

I'm for this. Thank you very much. 

So 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Thank you. Any 

questions? 

your name and address as well, please. 

Sir, if you will come forward and give us 

- - - - -  
W. C. COWARD 

appeared as a witness and, having been duly sworn, 

testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

WITNESS COWARD: My name is 

W. C. Coward C-O-W-A-R-D. I'm Route 1, Box 3520, 

Fort White, Florida. 

And I'd like to make a statement to the 

effect that all of this hearing involves around 

discrimination. Now, I live in Fort White. I can 

call Gainesville anytime I want to but I can't call 

Lake City unless it costs me 25 cents every time I 

dial the phone. I can't call the sheriff. I can't 

call the Commissioners. I can't call my preacher. I 

can't call my friends. It seems to me that if ALLTEL 

is going to provide service to Fort White, they should 

provide it equally. Everybody in Fort White should be 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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able to call Gainesville free of charge. They should 

be able to call Lake City free of charge and not have 

this discrimination that my neighbor can call Lake 

City free, I can call Gainesville free, but we don't 

have equality. 

Now, I have expressed this opinion to ALLTEL 

on several occasions and they say they can't do 

anything about it; that it's up to the Public 

Utilities Commission. I've called the Public Utility 

Commission. They say, "We don't handle those things." 

But somewhere somebody should be able to handle this. 

And if there's a case of discrimination anywhere in 

the world, it is right here with this phone company, 

ALLTEL, which is an absolutely greedy monopoly that 

serves nobody in an equal fashion. 

You try to talk to them -- they've even told 
me that the FCC requires them to make this charge for 

me to call Lake City. 

Now, if they are putting that information 

out to their employees, the Public Service Utility 

Commission should straighten them out and tell them 

who controls the Florida phone service. It's not the 

FCC. And I just want to make this statement to the 

effect that discrimination should be stopped by 

somebody, and it should be done equally for everybody 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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in Fort White, not to let some of us call Gainesville, 

some of them call Lake City. 

ridiculous that modern-day phone service costs to -- 
charges you long distance to call 25, 30 miles. If 

you go to competing services in large cities, you can 

call 60, 70, 80 miles and not cost you anything. You 

can talk to 7 million people and not cost you 

anything. I moved here from Houston, Texas. I was 

with the Bell System. 

is here, and I could talk to 7 million people. 

And I think that the Public Utility 

And to me it is 

My phone bill was lower than it 

Commission should look into this practice of 

discrimination and put a stop to it. Thank you. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Sir, if you could wait 

just for a moment. 

service to Gainesville? 

You currently have toll free 

WITNESS COWARD: I do. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Okay. Where do you 

reside? 

WITNESS COWARD: I reside on Route 1, Box 

3520, Fort White, Florida, Columbia County. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: 

three numbers of your telephone number? 

Could I have the first 

The prefix? 

WITNESS COWARD: 454. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: 454. 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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WITNESS COWARD: See, ALLTEL has taken the 

position that rather than provide service out of the 

Fort White exchange, for their convenience they put me 

on the High Springs exchange, but they won't let me 

call my sheriff, my county Commissioner. 

911 number, when they started developing that in 

Columbia County, they weren't sure whether ALLTEL 

would channel our calls into High Springs or to Lake 

City and we had to go through a test to find out that. 

And even the 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: So you're in the High 

Springs exchange? 

WITNESS COWARD: I'm in the High Springs 

exchange, but I live in Fort White. I live in 

Columbia County. 

paying a quarter. 

I can't even call my sheriff without 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Thank you. Are there 

any further questions? 

Are there any other members of the public 

who have not testified who wish to make a statement at 

this time? (No response) Let the record reflect 

there are none. 

Let me take this opportunity to thank all of 

the members of the public who came out to testify and 

let me indicate there will be another session this 

evening beginning at 6:OO. 
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What we're going to do at this time -- do we 
need to take a break or can we go right straight into 

the technical? 

MR. WAHLEN: We can go right into it, if 

you'd like. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Okay. We're going to 

proceed directly into the technical phase of the 

hearing. 

Ms. Keating, you indicated that we needed to 

Is now the appropriate time to insert some testimony. 

do that? 

MS. KEATING: Yes, sir, that's correct. At 

the prehearing conference, the parties and Staff 

agreed that the testimony of BellSouth's witness, 

Conrad Martin, could be inserted into the record 

without cross and it would be appropriate to do so at 

this time. 

Therefore, I suggest that the prefiled 

testimony of Conrad Martin be inserted into the record 

as though read. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: There's a motion to 

insert that testimony. Without objection that 

testimony shall be inserted into the record. Are 

there exhibits to be identified? 

MS. KEATING: No. Witness Martin had no 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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exhibits. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Okay. Very well. 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 



BELLSOUTH TELECOMMUNICATIONS, INCORPORATED 1 
9. 

2 TESTIMONY OF CONRAD D. MARTIN 

BEFORE THE FLORIDA STATE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 3 

DOCKET NO. 97 1627-TL 4 

OCTOBER 20,1998 5 

6 

7 Q. 
8 

PLEASE STATE YOUR NAME AND BUSINESS ADDRESS. 

My name is Conrad D. Martin. My business address is 675 West Peachtree Street, 

Atlanta, Georgia 30375. 

9 A. 

10 

11 

BY WHOM ARE YOU EMPLOYED? 12 Q. 

13 

I am employed by BellSouth Telecommunications, Inc. as Director-Pricing and 

Regulatory Support. 

14 A. 

15 

16 

17 Q. PLEASE GIVE A BRIEF DESCRIPTION OF YOUR BACKGROUND AND 

EXPERIENCE. 18 

19 

I graduated from Davidson College with a Bachelor of Science degree in 

mathematics. I have 28 years of experience in the telephone industry and am 

currently responsible for pricing and regulatory support in the nine BellSouth states. 

20 A. 

21 

22 

23 

24 Q. WHAT IS THE PURPOSE OF YOUR TESTIMONY? 

25 



1 A. 
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5 
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9 Q. 
10 

11 

12 A. 

13 

14 

15 Q. 

16 

17 A. 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 Q. 

24 

25 

2 7  

The purpose of my testimony is to address the issues applicable to BellSouth that are 

identified in Docket No. 97 1627-TL. Those issues include whether a sufficient 

community of interest exists between Fort White and Gainesville to warrant toll 

relief, and if such a community of interest exists what form of relief: Extended Area 

Service (EAS), one-way Extended Calling Service (ECS) or another alternative form 

is appropriate. Further if one-way ECS is deemed appropriate, what rates should 

BellSouth charge to terminate ECS interLATA traffic for all carriers? 

WHICH ROUTE ASSOCIATED WITH THIS DOCKET INVOLVES BELLSOUTH 

EXCHANGES? 

Fort White to Gainesville is the route involved in this docket. Gainesville is a 

BellSouth exchange. 

DID BELLSOUTH CONDUCT TRAFFIC STUDIES ON THIS ROUTE? 

No, BellSouth did not conduct traffic studies on this route. This route is interLATA 

and data is not available to BellSouth on interLATA routes. The Commission 

recognized this fact in a previous docket (Order No. PSC-93-1168-FOF-TL, dated 

August 10, 1993, which relieved BellSouth of the requirement to file traffic data in a 

similar situation). 

DOES BELLSOUTH HAVE A POSITION AS TO WHETHER A PLAN, SUCH AS 

EXTENDED AREA SERVICE (EAS), EXTENDED CALLING SERVICE (ECS, 

ON A ONE-WAY BASIS) OR ANOTHER FORM OF TOLL RELIEF SHOULD BE 

2 
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1 

2 

3 

4 A. 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 Q. 
10 

11 

12 A. 

13 

14 

15 Q. 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 A. 

21 

22 

23 

24 

RECOMMENDED AS AN ALTERNATIVE METHOD TO PROVIDE TOLL 

RELIEF? 

No. In the absence of traffic data on this route, we do not have a position and are not 

able to determine whether a sufficient community of interest exists. We, therefore, do 

not have a position on whether EAS, one-way ECS or another form of toll relief 

should be recommended. 

IF EAS IS DETERMINED TO BE APPROPRIATE, WHAT WOULD BE THE 

ECONOMIC IMPACT ON GAINESVILLE SUBSCRIBERS? 

There would be no impact on Gainesville subscribers so long as the Commission 

allows BellSouth to recover any costs. 

IF AN ALTERNATIVE TOLL PLAN SUCH AS ONE-WAY ECS IS 

DETERMINED TO BE APPROPRIATE, WHAT RATE, IF ANY, SHOULD 

BELLSOUTH CHARGE TO TERMINATE ECS INTERLATA TRAFFIC FOR ALL 

CARRIERS? 

The Telecommunications Act of 1996, Section 202(a), prohibits BellSouth from any 

unjust or unreasonable discrimination in charges when terminating interLATA traffic. 

Interexchange Carriers (IXCs) completing calls on this route are charged terminating 

access rates. It would appear that terminating access rates must also be charged to a 

LEC completing calls on the same route. 

25 
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1 Q. 
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3 A. 
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5 
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13 Q. 

14 

15 A. 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

WOULD YOU PLEASE SUMMARIZE YOUR TESTIMONY? 

Because traffic data to determine a community of interest is not available on these 

routes, BellSouth does not have a position on whether or not EAS, one-way ECS or 

another form of toll relief is justified. If the Commission determines that a sufficient 

community of interest does exist and EAS is considered to be in the best interest of 

Fort White and Gainesville subscribers, BellSouth would be willing to implement 

Gainesville to Fort White EAS, providing the Commission allows BellSouth to 

recover its cost. If such a community of interest is determined to exist, and one-way 

interLATA ECS is ordered, BellSouth recommends terminating switched access rates 

as the appropriate rates for terminating traffic on these routes. 

DOES THIS CONCLUDE YOUR TESTIMONY? 

Yes. 
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Are there any other preliminary matters? 

No? Okay. 

MS. KEATING: None that I'm aware of. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Mr. Zimmerman is going 

to provide testimony. I assume -- I'm sorry. Let me 

check my -- Mr. Zimmerman is after Ms. Eudy. 
Ms. Eudy, you have been sworn, correct? 

WITNESS EUDY: No, sir, I have not. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Please stand and raise 

your right hand. Mr. Zimmerman, have you been sworn? 

WITNESS SIMMERMAN: Yes, sir. 

- - - - -  
HARRIET E. EUDY 

was called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of 

Fort White, and, having been duly sworn, testified as 

follows: 

DIRECT EXAMINATION 

BY M R m  WAIILEN: 

Q 

A Harriet Eudy. 

Q 

A ALLTEL Florida, Incorporated. 

Q Ms. Eudy, did you prepare and cause to be 

Would you please state your name? 

By whom are you employed? 

filed on October 20th, 1998, prefiled testimony 

consisting of nine pages? 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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A Yes, sir. 

Q Do you have any changes or corrections to 

that testimony? 

A Yes, sir. I have a couple of minor changes 

to two pages of my direct testimony. And the first is 

on Page 7. 

UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Can't hear you. 

WITNESS EUDY: I don't think this is on. 

Can you hear me now? Is that better? Sorry about 

that. 

The first change is on Page 7, and the 

second full paragraph on Line 9, the 2.49 should be 

2.29. And on Line 10, the 6.18 should be 6.23. 

Q With those changes, if I ask you the 

questions -- 
A I still have couple. I'm sorry, Jeff. 

On Line 11 the 49,372 should be struck and 

the correct number is 53,071. And there's one more 

change on that page, on Line 22, the 83,970 should be 

struck and the correct amount is 84,078. Those are 

the pages on Page 7. 

I have one more small change on Page 9 

Line 2, the 16 cents should be changed to 18 cents. 

And I have revised exhibits today to support all of 

those changes. And we're prepared to hand those out 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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at this time. 

MR. WABLEN: I thought that after we got her 

testimony into the record, we would mark both her 

original exhibit and her revised exhibit, if that's 

acceptable? 

Q (By Mr. Wahlen) Ms. Eudy, with those 

changes to your testimony, if I asked you the 

questions contained in your testimony today would your 

answers be the same? 

A Yes, sir. 

MR. WAHLEN: Commissioner Deason, weld 

request that Ms. Eudy's testimony be inserted into the 

record as though read. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Without objection it 

shall be so inserted. 

BY MR. WAHLEN: 

Q Ms. Eudy, did you prepare and cause to be 

filed on October 20th, 1998, an exhibit consisting of 

five documents labeled HEE-1 through HEE-5? 

A Yes, sir, I did. 

MR. WAHLEN: Could we please have that 

marked as an exhibit? 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Yes it shall be 

identified as Exhibit No. 1. 

(Exhibit 1 marked for identification.) 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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Q (By Mr. Wahlen) Ms. Eudy, have you also 

prepared revisions to that exhibit, in particular 

revised documents HEE-2, HEE-3 and HEE-5? 

A Yes, sir. 

MR. WAHLEN: Could we have that marked as 

Exhibit 2. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: It shall be so 

identified. 

(Exhibit 2 marked for identification.) 

Q (By Mr. Wahlen) Ms. Eudy, Exhibit 2 

reflects revisions to Exhibit 1; is that correct? 

A Those -- yes. 
Q Okay. 

MR. WAHLEN: With the Commission's 

permission, I'd like to hand out the revised exhibit. 

(Counsel hands out documents.) 
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ALLTEL-FLORIDA, INC. 
DOCKET NO. 971627-TL 
FILED: 10/20/98 

3 4  BEFORE THE FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 1 

DIRECT TESTIMONY 2 

3 OF 

HARRIET E. EUDY 4 

5 

Please state your name and business address. 6 Q. 
7 

My name is Harriet E. Eudy. My business address is 206 White 

Avenue, Live Oak, Florida 32060. 

8 A. 

9 

10 

By whom and in what capacity are you employed? 11 Q. 

12 

I am employed by ALLTEL Florida, Inc. ("ALLTEL1' or the 

I1Companyl1) as Manager, Regulatory Matters. 

13 A. 

14 

15 

Please describe your educational background. 16 Q. 

17 

I was graduated from North Florida Junior College in 1966 

with an Associate in Arts degree. I began working €or North 

Florida Telephone Company (now ALLTEL Florida, Inc.) fn the 

accounting and cost separations areas. I became a supervisor 

in the regulatory department in 1987, and I have held my 

current position in that department since 1991. 

18 A. 

19 

20 

21 

23 

24 

25 Q. What is the purpose Of your testimony? 



1 

3 5  

1 A. The purpose of my testimony is to provide background 

2 information about ALLTEL and to present ALLTEL's position on 

3 the issues in these dockets. 

4 

5 Q. Have you prepared exhibits to accompany this testimony? 

6 

7 A. 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 Q. 

19 

20 A. 

21 

22 

2 3  

24 

25 

Yes. Exhibit HEE-1 to HEE-5 were prepared under my direction 

and supervision. Exhibit HEE-1 contains certain community of 

interest data for the ALLTEL routes involved in this docket. 

The information in that exhibit is taken from the business 

records of ALLTEL and is true and correct to the best of my 

information and belief. The other four exhibits were also 

prepared under my direction and supervision and are explained 

in the body of my testimony. 

ABOUT ALLTEL 

Where does ALLTEL provide local exchange services in Florida? 

ALLTEL provides local exchange telecommunications services to 

all or parts of thirteen (13) counties in North Central 

Florida. This service is provided under authority from the 

Commission as evidenced by Certificates of Public Convenience 

and Necessity. We serve all of the counties of Suwannee, 

Hamilton and Lafayette and parts of the counties of Alachua, 

2 
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4 Q. 

5 

6 A. 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 Q. 

15 

16 

17 A. 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 Q. 

24 

2 5  A. 

Gilchrist, Bradford, Nassau, Marion, Putnam, Clay, Columbia, 

St. Johns and Union. 

How many exchanges has ALLTEL established to serve this area? 

The Company presently has twenty-seven (27) exchanges which 

are located at Alachua, Branford, Brooker, Callahan, Citra, 

Crescent City, Dowling Park, Florahome, Florida Sheriffs Boys 

Ranch, Fort White, Hastings, High Springs, Hilliard, 

Interlachen, Jasper, Jennings, Lake Butler, Live Oak, 

Luraville, Mayo, McIntosh, Melrose, Orange Springs, Raiford, 

Waldo, Wellborn, and White Springs. 

What is the geographical size and density of the area the 

Company serves? 

ALLTEL'S service territory is approximately 3,700 square 

miles. As of August 31, 1998, ALLTEL served approximately 

84,920 access lines. This equates to approximately 23 access 

lines per square mile, which is relatively low compared to 

the larger local exchange companies in Florida. 

What do these density figures show? 

These figures reflect the type of area we serve, i.e., a 

3 
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12 
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16 Q. 

17 

18 

19 A. 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

predominately rural agricultural area. We do not serve a 

major urban area or city. 

to serve, both in terms of the cost of initial construction 

and in terms of operating and maintenance costs. 

Rural areas tend to be more costly 

Has ALLTEL elected to be regulated under the "price 

regulation" provisions in Chapter 364, Florida Statues 

(1995) ? 

No. ALLTEL is a "small local exchange telecommunications 

company" within the meaning of Section 364.052, Florida 

Statutes (1997), and has not elected price regulation at this 

time. Accordingly, ALLTEL remains on rate of return 

regulation. 

To what degree will your Company be impacted by a decision in 

these dockets? 

Resolution of the issues in this docket is very important to 

ALLTEL. 

resolve the issues in these dockets in a manner that promotes 

the public interest and protects the interests of ALLTEL and 

its customers who do not make calls on the routes involved in 

these dockets. 

ALLTEL is hopeful that the Commission can finally 

25 
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Issues 

2 

3 Q. 

4 

5 A. 

6 

7 

8 

9 Q. 

10 

11 

12 A. 

What route is involved in this docket? 

The route in this docket is from Ft. White in ALLTEL's 

territory to Gainesville in BellSouth's territory. It is an 

interLATA route. 

Does ALLTEL own facilities to carry the traffic on this route 

on an end-to-end basis? 

No. The traffic on this route is currently being routed over 

13 facilities owned by an interexchange carrier. The customers 

14 making calls over this route are paying the applicable toll 

15 rate for these calls. 

16 

17 Q. How is ALLTEL currently compensated for its role in the 

18 provision of service over these routes? 

1 Y  

20 A. The calls on this route are toll calls. If there is a 

21 billing and collection arrangement between ALLTEL and the IXC 

22 carrying the call, ALLTEL collects the toll revenue on behalf 

23 of the IXC and remits it to the IXC pursuant to the terms of 

24 the applicable billing and collection contract. ALLTEL is 

25 compensated for the use of its facilities to originate and 

5 
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24 

25 

terminate the IXC traffic through access charges paid by the 

carriers. 

Is there a sufficient community of interest on the Ft. 

White/Gainesville route to justify non-optional extended area 

service ( as currently defined in the Commission's 

rules or to implement an alternative toll plan? 

It is very difficult for ALLTEL to answer this with the 

empirical information available to it. As shown in Exhibit 

HEE-1, there is a high volume of calling on this route from 

Ft. White to Gainesville; however, ALLTEL cannot tell from 

this data whether the calling volumes are being generated by 

a few customers making a huge number of calls or a large 

number of customers most of whom are regularly calling from 

Ft. White to Gainesville. The fact that there is a high 

calling volume on this route does not necessarily mean that 

there are enough customers making enough calls to justify 

non-optional EAS. 

In the absence of empirical data about call distribution 

among customers, the Commission usually looks at non- 

empirical information such as the location of medical 

facilities, shopping areas, government offices, educational 

facilities and other similar factual information. Testimony 

6 



1 from customers and community leaders is often a good source 

2 of this type of non-empirical information. 

3 

4 Q. If the Commission finds that a sufficient community of 

5 interest exists, what economic impact would EAS with a 25/25 

6 plan and regrouping have on ALLTEL's subscribers and ALLTEL? 

7 

8 A. Under EAS with a 25/25 plan and regrouping, ALLTEL's 

9 subscribers would pay an additive of $ m Y  for Residential 

10 and $GGk&for B-1. As shown on page 1 of Exhibit HEE-2, the 

11 estimated annual loss to ALLTEL would be $ 4 3 , 3 1 2 .  

#=?*A? 
P 6 

?5?5,67( 

12 

13 Q. If the Commission finds that a sufficient community of 

14 interest exists, what economic impact would one-way extended 

15 calling service (I'ECS'') have on ALLTEL's subscribers and 

16 ALLTEL? 

17 

18 A. Under a one-way ECS plan, ALLTEL's residential subscribers 

19 would pay $ . 2 5  per message, and ALLTEL's business subscribers 

20 would pay $.lo for the first minute and $ . 0 6  for each 

the 
21 additional minute. As shown on page 1 of Exhibit 

22 estimated annual l o s s  to ALLTEL would be $uJ,J73. 
fyf, 07 

23 

24 Q. If the Commission finds that a sufficient community of 

25 interest exists, are there any other alternatives that should 

7 
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1 be considered by the Commission? 

2 

3 A. ALLTEL believes that if the Commission finds a sufficient 

4 community of interest, the Commission should implement a plan 

5 that is already in place in other portions of ALLTEL's 

6 territory, such as flat-rate EAS or ECS. All rates should be 

7 designed to fully recover the costs associated with any such 

8 plan. 

9 

10 Q. If the Commission were to order EAS for the Ft. 

11 White/Gainesville route, what would be the appropriate rates, 

12 charges, or additives for ALLTEL's customers and how long 

13 would any additive last? 

14 

15 A. As shown on Exhibit HEE-4, the proposed additives would be 

16 $4.71 for a residential customer and $11.79 for business 

17 customers. While the Commission sometimes requires the 

18 additive to be in place for two years, ALLTEL believes that 

19 it should be permanent. 

20 

21 Q. If the Commission were to order ECS for the Ft. 

22 White/Gainesville route, what would be the appropriate rates, 

23 charges, or additives for ALLTEL's customers and how long 

24 would any additive last? 

2 5  

8 
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21 

2 2  

2 3  

2 4  

A. As shown on Exhibit HEE-5, the minutes-of-use rate necessarv 
f .Ip: 

to recover ALLTEL's cost of implementing the plan is per 

minute. This should be a permanent rate. 

Q. What dialing pattern should be implemented if the Commission 

determines that toll relief is appropriate on the route in 

this docket? 

A. 10-digit dialing would need to be implemented on this route. 

Q. Does that conclude your direct testimony? 

A. Yes, it does. 

2 5 h: \ da ta \ j  jw\a11\971627 .hee. doc 
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Q (By Mr. Wahlen) Could you please summarize 

your testimony. 

A Yes, sir. The route of this docket is 

between two different local access transport areas, or 

LATAs. Those are artificial geographic boundaries 

between -- typically interexchange carriers 
participate on service or provide service between 

those points. 

This fact has made it very difficult to 

measure the actual customer calling patterns to 

determine whether or not a sufficient community of 

interest is present according to the Commission's 

rules. Also, because this route is between LATAs, if 

I may use that term, ALLTEL does not own the 

facilities between Fort White and Gainesville that 

could be used to implement some new service. 

The cost to ALLTEL to build these facilities 

3r to lease them, combined with other cost factors, 

zreates a significant expense to implement any new 

plan. 

ALLTEL does not object to a Commission 

€inding that a sufficient community of interest exists 

to require implementation of toll relief on the route 

PS long as we're allowed to recover the cost of 

?roviding the new service. The exhibits we just 
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25 

entered into the record are -- show the economic 
impact to ALLTEL under the different calling or -- EAS 

plans including the rate structure necessary to 

generate revenues sufficient to cover the cost of 

implementing a new plan. Thank you. 

MR. WAHLEN: Mrs. Eudy is available for 

cross examination. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Mr. Zimmerman, do you 

have questions of Ms. Eudy? 

WITNESS SIMMERMAN: No, sir, I do not. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Okay. Staff. 

CROSS EXAMINATION 

BY H S o  KEATING: 

Q Good morning, Ms. Eudy. 

A Good morning. 

Q We just have a few questions and most of 

them are clarification of things in your testimony. 

I'm going to start out looking on Page 8, 

and on that page you indicate that the proposed 

additive for residential service is $4.71 for 

residential and $11.79 for business. 

A That's correct. 

Q Then in your exhibit HEE-4, and also on 

Page 7, of your testimony, you indicate that the 

additive is 2.29 for residential and 6.23 for 
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business. 

correct? 

Could you explain which additives are 

A They are both correct depending on which 

plan the Commission would order us to implement. 

$2.29 and 6.23, I believe it is, are the rates that 

would be produced by the 25/25 plan that the 

Commission has proposed. The 4.71 on Page 8 and the 

11.79 are the rates that would be produced to recover 

our full cost of actually providing the service. 

Q You've also indicated that the additives 

should be permanent. Why do you believe that? 

A Yes. We believe that the cost will be 

permanent, therefore, the rate should be permanent. 

0 Historically, though, hasn't the Commission 

generally required that an additive be removed after 

two to four years? 

A They have in some cases done that. 

Q Okay. Looking back at your testimony now to 

Page 6 and I'm looking at Lines 12 through 19. There 

you say that ALLTEL's unable on to determine from the 

M/A/M data whether calls are being made by a few 

customers or by a large number of customers. 

Are you aware of any large business in 

Fort White that might drive up the M/A/M data? 

A Personally I'm not. We were unsure as to 
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whether that calling volume was being generated by one 

or a lot of customers. It was difficult to tell. 

Q But generally in your experience when there 

are M/A/Ms of 13.5 or over, hasn't that been 

indicative of a greater or higher community of 

interest? 

A In most cases I have been involved with that 

has been the case. 

Q Now, if we could move forward again to 

Page 9 of your testimony. 

You've indicated that the cost of implementing ECS is 

18 cents per minute? 

It's the revised testimony. 

A Yes, ma'am. 

Q Could you explain what this 18 cents per 

minute is and why you believe that it should be 

permanent? 

A Yes, ma'am. We have done an economic impact 

analysis to determine the cost of providing extended 

calling service on this route. 

calls and divided them by the projected minutes of use 

that we would anticipate would be generated by the ECS 

calling. And that's produced the 18 cents per minute. 

Again, since the cost is permanent, and this is a 

recurring fee, we feel it would be appropriate to 

continue it. 

And we've taken those 
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Q So this would be a 18 cent -- per call? 
A Per minute. 

Q Per minute? 

A Right. 

Q 
A NO -- yes. The existing rate would remain 

On top of the regular rate? 

the same. There would be no additive. It would just 

be 18 cents a minute. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Does ALLTEL currently 

provide long distance service -- 
WITNESS EUDY: Yes. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: -- between Fort White 
and Gainesville? 

WITNESS EUDY: No, ALLTEL of Florida does 

not. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: You get access charges 

for customers of companies that do? 

WITNESS EUDY: That's right. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: And so the impact on 

the company's earnings is primarily driven by a loss 

of access revenue? 

WITNESS EUDY: That's a portion of it, 

certainly. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: And then there are the 

cost of putting in the facilities. 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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WITNESS EUDY: That's correct. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: I know you don't 

provide the service so you can't give me your rates, 

since you don't provide the service -- do you know 
what customers are currently paying per minute to call 

between Fort White and Gainesville? 

obviously, who their carrier is. 

there are any special calling plans available 

currently? 

It depends on, 

But do you know if 

WITNESS EUDY: I really don't, 

Commissioner Deason. 

those. 

I honestly am not aware of 

Q (By Ms. Keating) Just one more 

clarification on that point. So what you're saying, 

this 18 cents, is that in lieu of the rate plan that 

the Commission's historically used; the $.25 for 

residential and 10 and 6 for business? 

A Yes, it is. I'm not wed to that. I'm just 

giving you the simple per-minute analysis of what 

generally on an average it would take to recover the 

cost. 

higher first minute charge and a lower additional 

minute. 

That would be tweaked in some way to produce a 

I just didn't do that for simplicity. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Did you incorporate a 

stimulation factor for the number of minutes of use on 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

this route? 

WITNESS EUDY: Yes, I did. I used -- for 
the ECS plan, I used a stimulation of 2. 200%. 

COMMIBBIONER JACOBB: I notice that you 

indicated that's a bit higher than normal. 

WITNEBB EUDY: That was under the flat rated 

stimulation that I used. Not for the ECS plans. 

That's the same that we have been using all along. 

Q (By Ms. Keating) On Page 9 you also 

indicated that lo-digit dialing would be necessary. 

Is that for EAS or ECS or --. 
A It's just for ECS is primarily what we're 

recommending here. 

Q Why do you feel like lo-digit dialing is 

necessary? 

A lo-digit dialing is becoming necessary 

because more and more companies are utilizing the 

codes, which we just experienced one scenario where 

that created a problem. Customers already had flat 

rated 7-digit dialing to a particular NXX. 

came another route using that same NXX where it was 

the ECS-type plan, and the switch can only send the 

call in one direction. So if they dial seven digits, 

they've got to know where to send the calls, so you 

have to have an unique calling pattern to enable the 

And along 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

50 

switch to tell which direction to send the call to. 

W .  KEATING: Just a moment. We're checking 

to see if we have any more questions. (Pause) 

Q (By Ha. Keating) Just one more question 

and th s has to do with Exhibit HEE-4. 

Do you happen to have -- have you prepared 
an exhibit that demonstrates a breakdown of the 

104,388 using the 25/25 plan? 

A Let me look at the other exhibit for just a 

minute. (Pause) 

A No, but I can prepare such an exhibit. 

Q We would like to ask that you provide that 

as a late-filed. 

A Let me make sure I understand what I'm 

preparing. 

What I would really be showing is the 

difference between what is generated by the 25/25 plan 

and the actual cost of providing the service. Is that 

what you're looking for? The 104, on Exhibit 4, 

HEE-4. The 104,388 is the cost of providing flat rate 

two-way nonoptional EAS. 

structure to recover cost. So that's shown on Page 5 

of 6 of Exhibit HEE-2. The difference between the 

result there and the result on the other one is the 

amount of loss we would incur. And I think that's 

The 25/25 is just the rate 
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shown on the summary, on HEE-2. 

Q I think what we'd like to see is an exhibit 

that demonstrates the total cost to provide service 

using the 25/25 plan with a breakdown of the costs. 

A Okay. That's basically what the 104,388 is. 

Q But it's using your projected rate rather 

than the 25/25? 

A 

Q 

By projected rate what do you mean? 

If there's a difference in the cost between 

implementing it using your proposed rates and using 

the 25/25 plan, we'd like an exhibit that outlines -- 
A Okay. There's no difference in the cost. 

The costs are the same. 

MS. KEATING: Then we withdraw our request 

for a late-filed exhibit. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Let me ask a 

clarifying -- are you assuming the same stimulation 
from a flat rated plan as would result from a 

per-minute plan? 

WITNESS EUDY: No, sir. These are both flat 

rated plans that we referring to now. 

based on a flat rated plan. 

Exhibit 4 is 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: So Staff's question 

was both for flat rated. Okay. 

MS. KEATING: I believe those are all the 
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questions Staff has. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: There's no outstanding 

request for a late-filed exhibit? 

W .  KEATING: No. We have withdrawn our 

request. 

1 and 2. 

COHMISSIONER DEASON: Redirect? 

MR. WEALEN: No redirect. We move exhibits 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Without objection, 

show then that Exhibits 1 and 2 are admitted. 

Thank you, Ms. Eudy. 

(Exhibits 1 and 2 received in evidence.) 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Mr. Zimmerman, if you 

will please come forward. 

- - - - -  
J. MICHAEL SIMMERMAN 

was called as a witness on behalf of Citizens of Fort 

White and, having been duly sworn, testified as 

follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Mr. Zimmerman, you had 

filed prefiled testimony, correct? 

WITNESS ZIMMERMAN: Yes, sir, I have. 

COWnISSIONER DEASON: Staff, are you going 

to go through the procedures to get this testimony 
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inserted into the record? 

MR. WHALEN: We would just stipulate his 

direct testimony into the record as though read if 

that would make it easier. 

MS. KEATING: That's fine. We move 

Mr. Z~mmerman's testimony and exhibits. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Without objection, Mr. 

Zimmerman's prefiled testimony is inserted into the 

record as though read. 

attached, correct, Mr. Zimmerman? 

And there are no exhibits 

WITNESS BIMMERMAN: That is correct, sir. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: All right. Then your 

testimony shall be inserted into the record. 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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Direct Testimony of 

3. Michael Zimmeman 

On Behaif of The Community of Fort -White 

Before the Florida Public Service Commission 

January ii ,  1999 

Please state your name, business, address, and title. 

J. Michaei Limmerman, Kt. 2 Box, Y 1Y2, P ort White, P lorida 32038, 

President and CEO o t  Cruise & Tour Emporium, inc., a smaii business 

that services the surrounding area in specialty travel, cruising and diving. 

Please describe your educational background and business experience. 

Graduate of Lasalle University, Bachelors of Science Degree in Business 

Management. 

purchasing management, responsible for a thirty million dollar annual 

budge in purchaslng raw materials and services tor tour manutacturing 

plants in the area of high tech electronics and computer room 

enviroiimeniii: systems. Additionaliy, a Senior Purchasing Agent for 

1 he t niversity ot k iorida. Supervised the purchases ot capital equipment 

and operating suppiies ior the medicai and dentai departments. 

- 

My experience includes eighteen years of purchasing and 

- P  
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11. Question: 
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14. Answer: 
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73. 

Currently I own a small business and sell trayel, primarily cruises and 

diving packages tci customers in a smali market area, including the 

surrounding areas of the Fort White community (defined as the city of Fort White 

area having the 497 exchange as well as the 454 exchange within southern Columbia 

County). 

Please describe your role as a community leader in the Fort White Community. 

M y  role as a community leader in the Fort White Community, as a founding 

member of the k'ort White Area Chamber of Commerce my belief is to help 

promote economic growth that will aid in bringing business and jobs to the 

community, which will support a better quality of life than is now possible. 

Why is it appropriate that the Florida Public Service Commission be 

concerned with the 497 extension extended area service for the Fort White 

Community? 

It is appropriate that the k lorida Public Service Commission be involved in 

the consideration of extended calling service for the 4'27 exchange as it  will 

immediately yield economic relief to those having the need to call Gainesviiie 

where the majority of the community of interest is located. 1 he majority of 

the medical tacilities, doctors, higher education, and commerce are  located in 

the Gainesville area. Additionaliy, with an improved infrastructure in 

communications the doors for growth will be opened, as the community 

grows the utilities will grow proportionally. 

i. urthermore, it is important as one company, BellSouth, lnc., is not under 

the guidance oi tile klonda Public Service Commission, and A411tel, lnc. 

remains under guidelines ancl regulations ot 1 he b lorida Yublic Service 

Commission. 
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In what way wi!l the implementation of the Extended Calling Area impact 

your business and community interest? 

With the greatest part of the community of interest being in Gainesville, 

individuals needing medical treatment, care, higher education, family, 

employment and commerce would benetit by being relieved economically 

when calling Gainesville for these needs, whereas it is presently a toll call. In 

the same community, the telephone exchange 454 exists and the people in this 

area can access Gainesville toll free. Many people in this area are on tixed 

incomes and the current toll charges can be significant especially when dealing 

with medical and health issues. 

i n  what way do you foresee the implementation of the Extended calling 

service impacting the economy of k ort  White area? 

I he economic impact would be significant to the residents of this area. As 

mentioned beiore, many are  on tixed incomes or government assistance. 1 he 

lack ot businesses and employment opportunities are partially do to the 

communications intrastructure with associated high costs. With 

communications more attordable, the residents ot the I. ort White Community 

will be able to take advantage and utilize the community ot interest on a 

wider basis and develop growth. l h e  Fort White Community is a bedroom 

community to Gainesviiie. Businesses and Jobs wlii migrate to the Fort -White 

area with all the open land and iow prices. 

Describe what you see as the Fort M-htte community’s growth potential with 

the extended area service for local telephone usage. 

\Pith the lower tax base in Columbia County and the new High School to be 

built and staffed by the year 2001, businesses and families will be moving into 
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5 7  
the area in great numbers. it has been estimated that one thousand people 

will be moving into the area just because of the new high school. Of course, 

high telephone service can be a deciding factor in deciding in community 

growth. 
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COMMISSIONER DEASON: You may proceed with a 

summary of your testimony, if you wish, at this time. 

WITNESS SIMMERMAN: Okay. Really, just in 

short, I started this basically for myself and for my 

little business, and trying to lower my phone costs. 

And the more I got into it, the more it became more 

involved and involved. And so finally I wound up 

getting a petition together. 

of Frank Alberry (ph) and so on and so forth, got a 

letter out, got it up to you folks, and that's kind of 

where we stand with it right now. 

And with the assistance 

I can say that I have talked to many, many 

people in the Fort White area, residential-type 

people; other people with businesses. And the 

majority of the people I have spoken with, okay, are 

100% for this. There are a few that are not -- the 
folks that are on fixed incomes -- but here, again, I 
donlt know if they are looking at the total picture, 

okay, down the pike when they may need this service, 

okay, the costs would be much lower to them than what 

they are right now. 

As far as my testimony goes -- did you have 
any questions regarding my testimony? 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Well, I only have one 

question, and 1'11 ask it now, is that you do not 
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oppose going forward with the balloting process; is 

that correct? 

WITNESS 21MMERMAN: Oh, heavens no. That's 

fine. Going with the balloting process, I think 

that's very democratic in nature. Very. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Any other questions? 

NS. KEATING: We have just a few questions. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Is it all right then 

that we would just proceed with questions from Staff. 

WITNESS BIMMERMAN: Oh, certainly. 

MR. WAHLEN: I have no questions. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: I'm sorry, I didn't 

mean to overlook you, Mr. Wahlen. 

MR. WAHLEN: That's fine. 

CROSS EXAMINATION 

BY MS. KEATING: 

Q Good morning. 

First off, could you tell us whether 

Fort White has any medical doctors or medical 

facilities in town? 

A I'm not aware of any doctors, medical 

doctors, in Fort White itself, or, you know, for that 

matter in the surrounding community. The closest 

doctors or medical doctors that I'm aware of is still 

in Columbia County is Lake City, which, from where we 
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live, is approximately 23 miles. 

Q So to the best of your knowledge do most 

residents use medical facilities and hospitals that 

are in Lake City or Gainesville? 

A There is a satellite office or satellite 

branch of Shands Hospital in Lake City, and it's -- 
Shands acquired that about a year, year-and-a-half 

ago. It is staffed with a minimal Staff. They have 

some equipment. 

But when anybody basically needs a specialist, or more 

than what they can handle at that hospital, then, of 

course, they are sent down to Shands in Gainesville. 

Kind of a hand-me-down-type fashion. 

Q Are there any higher education facilities in 

Columbia County? 

A Lake City Community College. And to this 

point right now you can only get an Associates Degree, 

although I'm aware that in the very near future they 

will be offering bachelor programs. 

Q Okay. I'm looking at Page 3 of your 

testimony. And you've indicated that employment is a 

factor in seeking extended area service. And correct 

me if I'm wrong, but you're a founding member of the 

Fort White area Chamber of Commerce? 

A Yes, I am. I'm one of the founding members. 

Q Well, as a member of the Chamber of 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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Commerce, do you have any idea of the number of 

Fort White residents that are employed in Gainesville? 

A I don't have a good feel for that. If I 

gave you a percentage, I would just be seriously 

guessing. I can tell you, though, that there are a 

lot of people in the Fort White area that do work in 

Gainesville. Of course, the University of Florida is 

one of the largest employers. 

Q Just as an estimation, would you guess that 

it was 50% or more? Or less than 50%? 

A I'm going to say 30 to 50%. 

Q Well, do you believe that residents and 

businesses in Fort White are willing to pay a higher 

monthly charge to have the toll free calling to 

Gainesville? 

A Here again, the people that I have spoken 

with for the most part are willing to, you know, pay 

the extra to gain the access to call Gainesville on a 

toll free basis, yes. 

Q As a member of the Fort White community, do 

you feel that Gainesville is an intricate part of the 

day-to-day life of Fort White residents? 

A Well, basically Fort White -- or Gainesville 
is really a community of interest. And let me -- I 
brought this up to the -- at one of the meetings we 
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were, and I don't have all of the information me, but 

the phone books that we have -- the ALLTEL phone book 
that we get, of course, with our residential or 

business phones, lists the area Fort White, High 

Springs, in and around our community. And, of course, 

there's a very small amount of Yellow Pages in there 

that's for advertising. There are a few numbers for 

Fort White in there. The bulk you're going to find 

are either Lake City, Alachua, Gainesville. Of 

course, you get into Gainesville, they are long 

distance. And I would have to say that probably 50% 

of the Yellow Pages in the ALLTEL book are long 

distance. The other book that we get here is the 

Source Book. 

Source Book, it's about two, maybe two and a half 

inches thick, and, of course, that's Gainesville and 

the surrounding areas there. 

And if you look at the Gainesville 

If you put the two together, the Gainesville 

book far outweighs the ALLTEL book that we have. It's 

in terms of businesses, governmental services, 

education, and personal things like shopping and 

things of that nature. 

MS. KEZLTING: Thank you, Mr. Zimmerman. 

Those are all the questions that Staff has. 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: Did I understand you 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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to say that a large number of the numbers listed in 

the Fort White Yellow Pages are going to be 

Gainesville exchanges, or Gainesville businesses? 

WITNESS SIMMERMAN: What I was saying was 

that in our ALLTEL book that we have, okay, if you 

look into the Yellow Pages you're going to find a lot 

of businesses in Gainesville that advertise in that 

book and are going to have a Gainesville exchange 

whereas it's long distance for us to call. 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: If you know this, it 

would be great; if not, that's not a problem. 

Do you know what percentage or rough 

percentage of Fort White residents are in the High 

Springs -- are served by the High Springs exchange? 
WITNESS SIMMERMAN: 1'11 tell you, sir, I 

don't have a breakdown on that. 

a geographic map that shows the 454 exchange and the 

454 exchange of Fort White. 

But as far as the sure numbers of residents and folks, 

I have a map. I have 
- 

I have that information. 

I don't have that information. 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: Well, maybe 1'11 take 

a look at that. Staff has it, right? 1'11 just take 

a look at it. Thank you. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Thank you, sir. 

WITNESS SIMMERMAN: Thank you very much. 
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COMMISSIONER DEASON: I believe our next 

scheduled witness is Mayor George; is that correct? 

MS. KEATING: Yes, that's correct. Truett 

George. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: While the Mayor is 

coming up, Mr. Wahlen, I have another question for 

Ms. Eudy. So when the Mayor finishes, if it's all 

right with you, we'll recall Ms. Eudy. 

MR. WEALEN: That will be just fine. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Welcome, Mayor. 

WITNESS GEORGE: Thank you. 

- - - - -  
TRUETT GEORGE, JR. 

was called as a witness on behalf of Citizens of Fort 

White and, having been duly sworn, testified as 

follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: You have prefiled 

testimony, correct? 

WITNESS GEORGE: That's right. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Is there any objection 

to having his testimony inserted into the record? 

MR. WAHLEN: No objection. 

MS. KEATING: No objection. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Very well. Your 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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testimony will be inserted into the record and you may 

proceed with a summary of that testimony. 

M8. KEATING: Mr. George has some exhibits. 

COXMI88IONER DEABON: Let's identify those 

exhibits that are attached to the testimony. 

will be identified as Exhibit 3, as a composite 

exhibit, and that would consist of all of the exhibits 

attached to the prefiled testimony of the Mayor. 

(Exhibit 3 marked for identification.) 

They 
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Direct Testimony of 

Truett George, Jr. 

On Behalf of The Town of Fort White 

Before the Florida Public Service Commission 

October 13,1998 

Please state your name, ,business name, address and title. 

My name is Truett George, Jr. 

business address is State Road 47, South, Fort White, Florida. 

business is Advent Glass Works, Inc. 

I am the Mayor of the Town of Fort White. My 

The name of my 

Please describe your educational background and your business experience. 

My educational background consists of a Masters and Bachelors degrees in Business 

Administration. 

President and General Manager of Advent Glass Works, Inc. in Fort White, Florida. 

Prior to moving to Fort White, I was employed as an Senior Accounts Representative 

in an advertising agency New York City, Louisville, Kentucky and Savannah, 

Georgia. 

Please describe your role as a coniniunity leader in Fort White. 

My involvement in the community consists of serving on the Town Council of Fort 

White for over nine years. I have served two terms as President of the Fort White 

School Parent Teacher Organization. I have served two terms as Chairman of the Fort 

White School Advisory Committee. I served as the founding Chairman of the Friends 

My background in business involves over twenty-five years as 
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of the Fort White Library. 

Directors of the Fort White Community for Historic Preservation. This organization 

was responsible for raising $ 850,000.00 for the restoration of the old Fort White 

School and writing the nomination for this property to be placed on the National 

Register of Historic Places. 

Why is it appropriate that the Florida Public Service Commission be concerned 

with the provision of extended area telephone service for Fort White. 

I believe the Florida Public Service Commission should be concerned with the need to 

extend telephone service for Fort White for many reasons which include the fact that 

the population of the south end of Columbia County is the fastest growing part of our 

county and most of the growth (85%) uses the Fort White telephone prefix of 497. 

In what ways wiU the implementation of extended area telephone senice impact 

your business and community interests?. 

The population of the area serviced with the 497 exchange is the southern portion of 

Columbia County and includes the Town of Fort White. In my opinion, the majority 

of the residents of this area consider the facilities for shopping, educational, cultural 

and medical needs to be more adequate in Alachua County and the City of 

Gainesville. 

for the residents and businesses of the Fort White Community. 

In what ways do you forsee the implementation of extended area telephone 

service impacting the economy of Fort White and South Columbia County? 

Projections for continued population growth in this area indicate the area will continue 

growth over the next ten to twenty years. 

I served as a founding member and on the Board of 

Q. 

A. 

Q. 

A. 

The availability of less expensive communication costs would be a plus 

Q. 

A. 

There is a new High School under 
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construction in Fort White. 

developments underway due to the attractiveness of moving to an area with great 

educational facilities. 

Describee what you see as the areas growth potential with extended area 

telephone service for local telephone usage. 

Extended area telephone service is a decided plus for businesses contemplating 

locating in the Fort White area. It is also a decided plus for the natural migration of 

people and businesses contemplating moving to the area from the Alachua County and 

Gainesville area. Extended area telephone service makes it easier for the school 

system and the businesses in the area to recruit potential employees and potential 

customers from the Alachua County and Gainesville areas. 

telephone service will enable existing and potential businesses in the area to better 

serve the area. 

There are many new businesses and real estate 

Q. 

A. 

In addition, extended area 
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COMMISSIONER DEASON: Your exhibits have 

been identified and you may proceed with a summary of 

your testimony. 

WITNESS GEORGE: Well, there have been 

several issues mentioned here this morning that as 

Mayor I'd like to address. 

This extended area telephone service has 

been a subject that's been important to me for a 

number of years. 

When I first came here 25 years ago and 

opened my business, I realized a great deal of my 

business was going to be in the Gainesville area. 

That's no longer true. 

all of the southeast and Carribean basin. But as a 

result of that, I tried to get telephone service, an 

answer ng service for my business some years ago, and 

was unable to find anyone in Fort White or Lake City 

that I could use for my business as an answering 

service. 

where there was an answering service. 

month for the answering service and I paid $120 a 

month for a telephone line. Then all of a sudden 

telephone answering machines became more popular and 

people began to use them, I just felt that I'd really 

save myself a lot of money -- but I still had that 

My business is more covering 

So I put in a direct line to High Springs 

I paid $30 a 
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problem of reaching Gainesville. 

I've dealt with it. I have the cheapest 

long distance rates I can get and I absorb most of 

that through my business. And, frankly, to me it is 

only important as Mayor of the town to see that our 

citizens here get the best deal possible. 

that includes extended area telephone service that 

would include the Gainesville area. 

And I think 

I have been approached by a number of the 

locals; people that live not only in Fort White but in 

South Columbia County which we consider Fort White. 

We have 500 people in Fort White and we have 900 

students in our elementary school. So you understand 

that Fort White is Columbia County and that's where 

the bulk of the 497 numbers are. We do not have the 

accessibility of the Gainesville marketplace we feel 

we would have if we had a 454 number. Of course, with 

a 454 number we would not have access to the Lake City 

number which a lot of people need too. 

I think it's the feeling generally in the 

community that the Gainesville area calling area is 

real important to us. And, in fact, I would venture 

to say if you were to ballot all of 497 you would get 

it 80% in favor of extended area service. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Does that conclude 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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your summary? 

WITNESS GEORGE: That concludes my summary. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Questions? 

MR. WAHLEN: No questions. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Staff? 

M8. KEATING: I have just one question. 

CROSS EXAMINATION 

BY MS. KEATINQ: 

Q Look at your testimony on Page 2 on Lines 15 

through 18, and there you stated, "In my opinion, the 

majority of the residents of this area consider the 

facilities for shopping, educational, cultural and 

medical needs for more adequate in Alachua County and 

the city of Gainesville. 

believe these facilities to be more adequate in 

Alachua County and Gainesville rather than in Columbia 

County? 

Could you explain why you 

A Yes. I can explain that pretty easily. 

There are 1500 doctors in Gainesville. Therels 75 

doctors in Lake City. There are three, at least, 

major full facility hospitals in Gainesville. 

not a full facility hospital in Lake City. A lot of 

friends of mine who have medical practices in 

Gainesville come to Lake City once or twice a month on 

special calls, have office representation there. But 

Therels 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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once you sign up with an oncologist in Lake City, 

further calls, they ask you to come to Gainesville 

because their testing and treatment facilities are so 

much better. 

So even if you go to one of the satellite 

offices out at Gainesville that are located in Lake 

City, your second, third and fourth treatments are 

generally in the Gainesville area, which endeavors a 

long distance phone call to make changing in 

arrangements, et cetera. 

0 What about for shopping, educational and 

cultural facilities? 

A Well, we have a major university, a major 

university sports facility, as well as academic 

facility in Gainesville, and nobody goes to Gator 

games in Lake City. 

Gainesville. They eat in Gainesville. Even when 

Florida State comes to Gainesville we all go to 

Gainesville. 

They go to Gator games in 

Movies, theater, all of these are much more 

If I need a hard-to-find hardware readily available. 

part, I will make phone calls to Lake City to see if 

it's available. Generally in it's not, it is 

available in Gainesville, but I have to go to 

Gainesville to find it or make those same phone calls. 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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MS. KEATING: Thank you, Mr. George. Thatls 

all the questions Staff has. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: You indicated that you 

had -- I don't mean to be putting words in your mouth 
but I got the impression you had shopped around for 

the best available rate to pay long distance between 

Fort White and Gainesville; is that correct? 

WITNESS GEORGE: Absolutely. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: What did you find, if 

you donlt mind sharing that with us. 

WITNESS GEORGE: I use a long distance 

service called IDS. I think they are out of the 

Orlando area. 

long distance coming in or going out. 

have a couple of 800 numbers in my business and even 

all of those calls are 9.9 cents per minute, 24 hours 

a day, seven days a week. People call me and want me 

to sign up with their long distance service because 

we're a high volume long distance business. 

offer an introductory rate of about the same but that 

rate changes after 60 to 90 days. 

this company for three years, and very satisfied with 

And I pay 9.9 cents per minute on all 

I happen to 

They 

I have been with 

them. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Now, you indicated you 

have -- you're a high volume customer when it comes to 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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the long distance service. 

think you got this rate? 

available to any customer in Fort White? 

Is that the reason you 

Is a rate like this 

WITNESS GEORGE: I donlt know that it's 

available to any customer. I think it's primarily 

available to business customers who are logging $100 

74  

or so a month. And I fit that. But most of my long 

distance charges are not for Gainesville. 

for all over the country. 

They are 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: But this rate would 

apply for your calls to Gainesville. 

WITNESS GEORGE: Exactly. And my residence 

phones are also included as part of my business there. 

But all of my residential calls that are long distance 

are generally to the Gainesville area. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Thank you, sir. Any 

further questions? 

Without objection, then, Exhibit 3 shall be 

admitted. Your Exhibit 3 is admitted in the record. 

Thank you, Mayor. 

(Witness George excused.) 

(Exhibit 3 received in evidence.) 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: The Mayor was the last 

scheduled witness, so we'll recall Ms. Eudy. 

- - - - -  
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HARRIET Eo EUDY 

was recalled as a witness on behalf of ALLTEL Florida, 

Inc. and, having been previously sworn, testified as 

follows: 

EXAMINAT I ON 

COMMISSIONER DEA80N: Thank you, Ms. Eudy. 

I apologize, but I had a question that was triggered 

from the testimony of Mr. Zimmerman, and, obviously, 

you are still under oath. 

WITNESS EUDY: Yes, sir. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: How does ALLTEL 

account for its directory advertising revenue? 

that a regulated or is it a shared revenue or how is 

that done? 

Is 

WITNESS EUDY: I am honestly don't know. I 

don't work in that end of it that much to remember how 

we treat that. Jeff may know, actually. 

COMMISGIONER DEASON: Mr. Wahlen just for 

informational purposes, do you have -- 
MR. WAHLEN: I think that the amount of 

directory revenue that is attributed to local exchange 

service is defined by statute. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: It's the sharing 

mechanism in the statute. 

case. So the statute speaks for itself. 

I thought that was the 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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The reason I asked the question is that 

Mr. Zimmerman indicated that there is, in his opinion, 

a large number of advertisers in the ALLTEL Yellow 

Pages from businesses that primarily reside or serve 

the Gainesville area but this peripheral area as well. 

Do you agree with that characterization? 

WITNESS EUDY: I haven't reviewed it to know 

that, but that could be case. The directory that Fort 

White is located in is shared by a number of other 

exchanges that actually have free calling in 

Gainesville already, so the community that it serves 

is a good bit larger than just the Fort White 

community. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: That was going to lead 

to my next question. If there were flat rate extended 

area service between Fort White and Gainesville, would 

that stimulate more directory advertising and generate 

more revenue for ALLTEL? 

WITNESS EUDY: I don't think it would 

stimulate the advertising at all because that is a 

fairly large directory covering a large geographic 

area where there is a lot of interest. So I think 

that would probably not happen. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: So it's your testimony 

that even if the service were implemented, that if 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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there were an impact it would be minimal. 

WITNESS EUDY: Very minimal. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Okay. Any follow-up 

questions? Redirect? 

MR. WEALEN: NO. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Thank you. 

That concludes all of the testimony from 

witnesses with prefiled testimony? 

NS. KEATINQ: That's correct. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Is there my other 

matter to come up before the Commission before the 

evening session? 

NS. KEATING: I wanted to point out at this 

time that briefs are due January 29th, and Staff is 

scheduled to file a recommendation March 4. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: So the recommendation 

in this matter is scheduled to be filed March 4th, and 

that would be for a March 16th agenda conference. 

NS. KEATINQ: That's correct. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: What Staff is 

indicating is that after this matter is concluded, 

Staff will review this record, all of the exhibits, 

the testimony and the customer testimony, we'll make a 

recommendation to the Commission. They will file that 

recommendation on the 4th of March and that 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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recommendation will be considered by the Commission on 

the 16th of March. And there will be a decision by 

the Commission on that date. So you may want to be 

apprised of that and inquire as to what that decision 

is. 

With that, welre going to adjourn for this 

And we will reconvene at this stage of the hearing. 

same location at 6:OO p.m. and you're welcome to join 

us then. Thank you. 

(Whereupon, the hearing adjourned at 

11:30 a.m. and reconvened at 6:OO p.m.) 

- - - - -  
COMMISSIONER DEASON: Ladies and gentlemen, 

if I can have your attention well1 call the hearing to 

order. This is a continuance of a hearing that was 

held earlier today. 

notice read. 

We will begin by having the 

MS. KEATING: By notice issued December 15, 

1998, this time and place have been set for a hearing 

Docket No. 971627, petition by the residents of 

Fort White requesting EAS into Gainesville. 

purpose is as set forth in the notice. 

The 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Ladies and gentlemen, 

let me introduce myself. My name is Terry Deason. 

I'm a member of the Florida Public Service Commission. 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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Seated to my immediate left is Commissioner Leon 

Jacobs. 

which will be hearing and considering this matter. 

First of all, can everyone hear me okay? 

TEE AUDIENCE: Yes, sir. 

COMMIBBIONER DEABON: Fine. Thank you. 

Let me welcome you here. 

We constitute the panel of Commissioners 

I've introduced 

myself and Commissioner Jacobs. Let me introduce 

Staff counsel, who is here this evening, Ms. Beth 

Keating. She's the one that read the notice. As I 

indicated, she's the attorney that works for the 

Commission that is handling this matter. Seated to 

her left is Ms. Ann Shelfer. She's here assisting in 

this matter. And there are some other representatives 

of the Public Service Commission here as well at the 

rear of the auditorium. There are also 

representatives of ALLTEL here. 

those representatives to please stand. 

response) 

I'm going to ask 

(Complied in 

They were here this morning as well. 

If you have questions of any of these folks, 

please feel free to contact them. 

than happy to assist you in any way. 

They will be more 

The purpose of the hearing this evening is 

to hear from you, members of the public, concerning a 

petition which is pending before the Commission 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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concerning a request for extended area telephone 

service between Fort White and Gainesville. 

As you entered the auditorium this evening 

you should have been provided a 'ISpecial Report!' 

printed on blue paper. This report contains the 

essential information concerning this hearing and the 

process that we follow at the Public Service 

Commission hearings. Also, the last page of this 

handout is designed to be detached and for you to 

provide comments. 

public who wish to provide written comments as opposed 

to formally making a statement here at the Commission 

this evening. 

wish. 

This is for those members of the 

You can do either or neither if you 

The procedure that we're going to follow 

this evening, in a few moments I'm going to ask all 

members of the public who wish to testify to stand 

raise your right hand and to be sworn in. This is 

necessary so your testimony can become part of the 

official record of this proceeding. 

reporter here this evening to record all of the 

testimony that is given so that it can be incorporated 

into the record. 

We have a court 

Ms. Keating, or Ms. Shelfer, one, will be 

calling members of the members of the public who have 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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signed in. When your name is called, we ask that you 

please come forward to the podium directly in front of 

the stage and begin by giving your name and your 

address. And if you think it would be helpful to the 

court reporter, you may wish to spell your name so it 

is accurate in the record. 

After you conclude your statement, we ask 

that you wait for just a moment. There may be some 

clarifying questions either from the Staff of the 

Commission or from the Commissioners. 

As I indicated earlier, this is a 

continuation of a hearing which was held earlier here 

today. 

testimony, and then we proceeded into what we refer to 

as the technical phase of the hearing where we receive 

testimony from witnesses who had prefiled their 

testimony. 

witness from BellSouth, as well as two members of the 

public, Mr. Zimmerman and the Mayor of Fort White who 

had prefiled testimony. 

entered into the record and there were questions of 

those witnesses earlier today. 

We began the earlier session with public 

There was a witness from ALLTEL and a 

And that testimony was 

The schedule for this case is that after 

today's hearing our Staff will take the record -- are 
there going to be briefs filed in this matter? 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

a 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

82 

MB. KEATING: Yes, there are. 

COMXIBBIONER DEASON: They will take the 

record and the briefs that are filed by the parties 

and they will compile a recommendation and file that 

with the Commission. 

filed sometime during the first part of March. 

is that date? 

This recommendation is due to be 

When 

138. KEATING: Briefs are due January 29th. 

Staff recommendation is scheduled to be filed March 

4th. 

consider Staff's recommendation at the March 16th 

agenda conference. 

And the Commission is currently scheduled to 

COMMIBSIONER DEASON: We will consider that 

recommendation on March the 16th in Tallahassee. 

you wish, you're welcome to come and attend that 

meeting as well. At that time we will determine, 

based upon all of the evidence in the record, the 

degree of the community of interest between Fort White 

and Gainesville. 

sufficient community of interest, the Commission will 

order a ballot to be sent to all customers to 

determine if they are willing to pay of the additive 

to their bills to acquire the service between -- the 
toll free service between Fort White and Gainesville. 

This is not an optional service. If the ballot 

If 

If we determine that there is 
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passes, all customers will receive the service and 

will be required to pay the additive to the telephone 

bill. That's why there is a ballot sent. If the 

Commission determines there's not sufficient community 

of interest, there will no longer a need for a ballot 

and most likely that would terminate the docket. 

that's the stage of the proceeding that we're in at 

this point. 

with your information concerning the community of 

interest and your position on whether the additive 

should or should not be part of your bill on obtain 

that service. 

So 

So it's important that you provide us 

Are there any preliminary matters? 

MS. KEATING: None that I'm aware of. 

COMMIBBIONER DEASON: Thank you for your 

patience. 

public who wish to provide a statement tonight. 

Please stand and raise your right hand. 

We will now swear in all the members of the 

(Witnesses collectively sworn.) 
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EILEEN M. SI- 

appeared as a witness and, having been duly sworn, 

testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

WITNESS E. SIMMERlUN: I'm Eileen Zimmerman. 

E-I-L-E-E-N Z-I-M-M-E-R-M-A-M. My address is Route 2, 

Box 9192, Fort White, Florida. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: You may proceed. 

WITNESS E. SIMMERMAN: I think there are a 

couple of different areas here that we need to look at 

when we're considering this proposal. 

One is the growth of business in this area. 

As we look over how the community has remained small 

for a long time, now we're getting a new high school, 

it gives an opportunity for a lot of businesses to get 

started on a shoestring, as my husband and I did in 

the travel business. Doing that successfully, with 

having to pay long distance charges to Gainesville, 

having customers call us long distance, has been very, 

very difficult. 

that they can get through and not be charged and then 

calls back to them which we would pay for. 

It involves having an 800 number so 

Any chance for people who are wanting to 

start any kind of a small business in this area is not 

going to be very successful unless we can get this 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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phone matter settled. 

On a personal and family level, obviously, 

we have other options of places to shop and doctors to 

see, but I think those who say they donlt call 

Gainesville very often, they are probably like I am, I 

don't call because it costs something. And I could 

probably save more money if I could let my finger do 

some shopping to compare prices and find the best 

price before I order something or purchase something. 

A couple of years ago my mother was in 

Shands. 

on hold for ten minutes I think would more than eat up 

the $2 a month. And if you have a family member who 

is in that situation, and many of us will or have 

been, again, I think on the long run, in various 

aspects, it's going to help our community stay 

healthier, seek medical help that perhaps we need that 

otherwise we might put off longer, and just grow as a 

community and be able to assist each other better. 

Thank you. 

And calling Shands one time and getting put 

COMMISSIONER DBASON: Any questions? No 

questions. Thank you, Ms. Zimmerman. 

WITNESS E. BIMMERMZW: Thank you. 

MS* SHELFER: Johnny Edgar. (No response) 

COMMISSIONER DBASON: Say it one more time. 
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MS. SHELFER: Johnny Edgar. (No response) 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Go to your next 

witness. We'll come back to that at the last. 

Perhaps he stepped out. 

MS. SHELFER: Pamela Presley. 

- - - - -  
PAMELA PRESLEY 

appeared as a witness and, having been duly sworn, 

testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

WITNESS PRESLEY: My name is Pamela Presley. 

P-A-M-E-L-A, P-R-E-S-L-E-Y. My address is Route 2, 

Box 1977, Fort White, Florida 32038. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Please proceed. 

WITNESS PRESLEY: I just said I hope I am 

last. I didn't realize Ild be the next one. 

I write for a living and I contact people 

all around the world. One of the archaeologists for 

whom I write, every time I call is long distance. 

Politicians for whom I write are long distance. Many 

of them are based throughout Gainesville and many 

people at the University of Florida. 

research from the University of Gainesville, and, yes, 

I can do it on the Internet but most of the time I do 

not. 

I do a lot of 
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So from a working standpoint with my 

profession, it really eats up my income. From my 

company which is W. W. Moore Foundation, I would hope 

that we could pass what Mr. Zimmerman has worked so 

hard on because it will help everyone. 

As Mr. Zimmerman said, with Shands Hospital, 

with the stores, with Office Max, with Office Depot, 

no matter what, this area needs Gainesville and it's 

tough financially. 

So I do hope it's considered and I do hope 

it passes. And I would like to commend Mr. Zimmerman 

for doing this for the entire area. Thank you. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Any questions? 

MB. KEATING: I just have one question, Ms. 

Presley. I was wondering, is there an Internet 

service provider in Fort White? 

WITNESS PRESLEY: Not in Fort White. 

MB. KEATING: Thank you. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: 

that can be accessed on a toll free basis? 

Is there a provider 

THE AUDIENCE: Yes. Several. 

WITNESS PREBLEY: Mr. Zimmerman also does a 

lot of community computer things, and so I look at him 

because I don't know. 

COMMIBSIONER DEASON: Okay. Thank you. 
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MS. SHELFER: Hank Lowrey. 

- - - - -  
HA#lf LOWREY 

appeared as a witness and, having been duly sworn, 

testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

WITNESS LOWERY: My name is Hank Lowrey. 

L-O-W-R-E-Y. I'm a long-time resident since the 

middle '50s of Fort White. And unfortunately now I'm 

a disabled person. 

Shands and other specialists in Gainesville. And 

being on a limited income like so many people that are 

in this area, that does eat up the pay. And when you 

are put on hold for 30 minutes, that's just like 

taking half of my income. 

trying to find babysitters, this, that and the other, 

I have to take them with me because I can't get ahold 

of anybody this close. 

up here, with people like myself, on limited income or 

disabled, that have a fixed income, that can't afford 

to be calling four, five times a week find out why 

their prescriptions weren't sent. They have no 800 

number for Shands, or any hospital I know of within 

the Gainesville area. And that's about the extent of 

my situation. 

I have to do a lot of contact with 

And having children and 

And that's basically why I'm 
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COMMISSIONER DEASON: I have one question. 

Are you aware that there is an additive of $2.29 per 

residential line per month to obtain the service? 

WITNESS LOWERY: Oh, yes. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: And you're aware 

that -- you feel that that service is more than -- you 
would be willing to pay that for the service, I take 

it; is that correct? 

WITNESS LOWERY: That $2 wasn't worth 

anything when you have been put on hold for a hour. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Any other questions? 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: Mr. Lowery, are you 

familiar with the program Lifeline? 

WITNESS LOWERY: Yes. 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: Do you know if you 

qualify for that or not? 

WITNESS LOWERY: Yes and no. It has to be a 

life threatening situation before they'll do anything 

for you. 

COMMISSIONER JACOBS: No, no. I'm talking 

about -- this is a program offered through the 
telephone company which, if you qualify based on 

income, gives you monthly discount on your phone bill. 

WITNESS LOWERY: No, I wasn't even aware of 

that. 
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COMMISSIONER JACOBS: Okay. I would suggest 

you give -- there's an 800 number that should be on 
your printout here for customer service, or talk to 

Ms. Crump in the back, and make sure you get some 

information on that. Because if you qualify -- and I 
stress that there's some income qualification 

criteria -- it will give you monthly I think it's 
$10.50 reduction in your phone bill. 

WITNESS LOWERY: That would be great. 

Appreciate the information. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Thank you, sir. 

Ids. SHELFER: That's all. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Okay. 

Ids. SHELFER: Johnny Edgar? (No response) 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: That has exhausted our 

list. Let me ask, are there -- I'm sorry, Ms. Crump 
has just given us a hand signal that there may be some 

more names. (Pause) 

Let me indicate that apparently when you 

signed up there is a box that can be checked for 

persons wish to speak. 

some persons wish to speak but failed to check that 

box. So before we leave we're going to make sure that 

everybody who wants to testify is going to have the 

opportunity. So we're going to continue to read from 

We anticipate that perhaps 
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the list. 

going to ask if there is anyone that does wish to 

testify, and has not had the opportunity, if they will 

identify themselves. 

has an opportunity. 

But once we go through the entire list I'm 

We'll make sure that everyone 

MS. SHELFER: Terrell Hollingsworth. 

- - - - -  
TERRELL E. HOLLINGSWORTH 

appeared as a witness and, having been duly sworn, 

testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

WITNESS HOLLINGSWORTH: Yes. My name is 

Terrell Hollingsworth. 

area. 

that we use are in Gainesville. The doctors we use 

are in Gainesville. Our university is in Gainesville. 

If we need to contact the university for any 

information -- I do a little farming, and if we have 
to contact somebody over there at the university, and 

like the gentlemen said, we get put on hold a lot of 

times and it costs a lot of money. When you get put 

on hold sometimes they hang up on you. 

call back. 

community -- and a lot of people that are not here 
tonight, that didn't have the time or they work or 

I was born and raised in this 

And I'd just like to say most of the hospitals 

You have to 

And it would really be an asset to this 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 



92 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

couldnlt get here on time -- I was a little late 
myself -- we would appreciate the opportunity to be 
able to call Gainesville even if it did cost a fee. I 

understand there's got to be some charge there. 

it would help us out greatly in this area. 

would be a benefit to all of us. And I, myself, am in 

favor of whatever we have to do to get to be able to 

call Gainesville because of all of those things I 

suggested. Thank you very much. 

But 

And it 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Thank you, sir. 

MS. SHELFER: Pat Riley. 

- - - - -  
PAT RILEY 

appeared as a witness and, having been duly sworn, 

testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATWENT 

WITNESS RILEY: Hi. My name is Pat Riley 

and I'm a local business owner and I'm also the 

president of the Fort White Area Chamber of Commerce. 

I'm not speaking for the Chamber of Commerce this 

evening. 

We discussed this at the Chamber and said that each 

and every one of us should make our own decision in 

this; not as a group decision. I hope that you would 

consider letting us call Gainesville without it being 

I'm speaking for myself as a business owner. 
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a long distance call. 

to all of our businesses as well as -- people don't 
realize that when you call there and get put on hold, 

just as the gentlemen had said -- I don't make a 
tremendous lot of my calls to Gainesville. 

them are mostly local because I'm a ''buy here, pay 

here" car lot. 

had to have a lot of contacts with doctors and 

hospitals in Gainesville. And in that one month what 

my bill increased from making all those long distance 

phone calls, I could have paid that $2-and-something a 

month for four or five years. 

I think it would be a benefit 

A lot of 

But in August I did have a illness and 

So the elderly people who have problems with 

an increase in their phone bill, I can completely 

understand is you're living on a fixed income, but 

that fixed income could really be knocked for a loop 

if they had to go to Gainesville, had testing, call 

doctors and make appointments. And as the man said, I 

guarantee it, when you call Gainesville to a doctor or 

to a hospital you will be put on hold. 

sense in, you know, that you're going to get the 

immediate answer from whom you're looking for every 

time. And that's all. I thank you for your time. I 

hope you take this into strong consideration. 

it would be an asset to our community. 

There's no 

I think 
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COMNISSIONER DEA80N: Thank you. 

MS. SHELFER: That's it. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: I'm going to ask at 

this point, are there any members the public who wish 

to testify and have not yet had the opportunity, if 

you will please identify yourself. 

Sir, you were sworn in earlier so please 

come forward and begin by giving us your name and 

address and then you may proceed with your statement. 

- - - - -  
TOMMY DIED- 

appeared as a witness and, having been duly sworn, 

testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

WITNESS DIEDENAN: My name is Tommy 

Diedeman, D-I-E-D-E-M-A-N, Route 3, Box 5566 

Fort White, Florida 32038. 

I'm originally from High Springs. We moved 

out here in ' 8 7 .  And there's a lot of changes that's 

been made in the local coverage area. High Springs, 

when were we were growing up, it was long distance. 

Now it's just a quarter call. There's all kinds of 

things -- all kind of things that are changing. 
have friends in other places that pay, like you said, 

a premium, and they can call anywhere from two hours 

I 
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around their vicinity where they are at in different 

counties two hours away, pay a little premium, but it 

beats paying long distance. 

As far as the Internet is concerned, all of 

the major -- like America On Line, you can't get that 
around here. It's long distance only to -- the 
nearest place the last time I checked was Gainesville. 

They had two Gainesville numbers out of there. 

had smaller providers like on the Worldwide Web and 

stuff, that you can get out of Lake City, but none of 

the major providers are around here. 

They 

My wife and everybody else works in 

Gainesville. Kids' doctors are in Gainesville, like 

you heard before. And I strongly recommend that you 

all take whatever step it is we need to take to get 

the number local here. It would be a big asset to the 

community. Thank you. 

COMMIBBIONER DEABON: Any questions? Thank 

you, sir. 

Are there other members of the public who 

wish to testify? Please, sir, come forward. 

Were you sworn in earlier, sir? 

WITNESS FARSHAD: Yes. 
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FRED FARSHAD 

appeared as a witness and, having been duly sworn, 

testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATE" 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Please proceed with 

your name and address. 

WITNESS FARSHAD: My name is Fred Farshad. 

I'm a small business owner in Fort White. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Sir, could you spell 

your last name, please? 

WITNESS FARSHAD: F, as in Frank, 

A-R-S-H-A-D. Farshad. 

And during this past 14 months that I own 

this business I've experienced that one of the real 

big expenses is long distance, especially from here to 

Gainesville. Because all my suppliers mostly are in 

Gainesville and that's really hard. I believe it's 

very good opportunity for people in this area to have 

this service. That's all. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Any questions? Thank 

you, sir. 

Are there any other members of the public 

who wish to testify? Yes, ma'am. Please come 

forward. Were you sworn earlier? (Sworn now) 
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REBECCA HINES 

appeared as a witness and, having been duly sworn, 

testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEM- 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Give us your name and 

address. 

WITNESS HINES: My name is Rebecca Hines. 

H-I-N-E-S, P. 0. Box 536, Fort White, Florida 32038. 

Up until about a year and a half ago every 

job I had was in Gainesville, so every time I needed 

to contact my employer for anything it was a long 

distance call. To call in sick or for children's1 

illnesses it was a long distance call. And even 

though I work locally now, my bank, my doctor, my 

dentist and soon to be OB doctor will be in 

Gainesville. So I would be thrilled to pay $2 and 

something a month for, you know, local access to 

Gainesville. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Any questions? Thank 

you malam. 

COMMISSIONER D-ON: Ms. Crump, are there 

any other witnesses who have entered the room and wish 

to testify? Okay. 

I believe then that takes care of all of the 

witnesses who have indicated they wish to testify. 
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Let me take this opportunity to thank you 

all for coming out this evening. We appreciate your 

testimony and your concern. 

has been informative. We ask that you continue to 

monitor this. If there is to be a ballot -- and I 
don't know at this point if there is -- but if there 
is to be a ballot it is important that the word be 

spread through the community so we get as many 

responses as possible. Regardless of what the vote 

is, the more responses, the better so we have a better 

indication of the desire of the community. And, in 

fact, our rules require there be a certain number of 

ballots returned before we can rely upon the outcome 

of the balloting process. 

We hope that this meeting 

Are there any concluding matters? 

MS. KEATING: Ms. Shelfer just wanted me to 

point out and emphasize to the public that the ballot 

will be in a separate mailing. 

phone bill. 

It won't be in your 

So be on the lookout for it. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: The ballot -- if there 
is to be a ballot it will be a separate mailing. I 

think part of the reason for that is that customers 

would be put on notice to look for that and perhaps 

would not, when they get their telephone bill, simply 

throw away information that is not actually part of 
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the bill, which sometimes happens in our society 

today. So we try to take precautions to make sure 

that customers realize the ballot is coming and to 

look for it. 

Any other matters? 

COMXISSIONER JACOBS: I think someone had 

question. 

99 

a 

COMXISBIONER DEASON: If you have a question 

you need to come to the microphone. 

UNIDENTIFIED SPgAKER: It was answered. 

COMMISSIONER DEASON: Okay. Thank you, 

ma'am. Okay. 

As I indicated earlier, if there are any 

other questions, there will be representatives of the 

Public Service Commission here to answer those after 

the meeting. I'm sure that Commissioner Jacobs and 

myself will make ourselves available if you wish to 

speak to either one of thus. Ms. Shelfer. 

MS. BEELFER: I just want to add that when 

you get the bill stuffer, if the Commission decides 

the balloting is appropriate, there will be a postcard 

which will have the postage already paid and it will 

be mailed to the Public Service Commission. We will 

do the calculations. 

COMXIBSIONER DEABON: Thank you for coming 
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this evening. This hearing is adjourned. 

(Whereupon, the hearing concluded at 

6:35 p.m.) 
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w, wno, 9715, wn 
ullDcl9o/l8 
miare 5915,62/22 
uy l a 3  
wucrt 95n - m, @no, Hns, 49116, son9 
-UIQ 7/13 

15117,91n7, wn5, HA 
acsdcd w,mo 
w 914, a n o ,  71/13, mm 
meighber 21n 

lccd 13/36, “2, W l 9 ,  7On9, 72121, 83/5, W O ,  

3e?Lt2 
mew 16/13, Un6 ,  43/l9,43/25, W5, W 4  
PhK30/25 
~ ~ l 5 o m  
“ 0 1  4915 
notcr lOlA 
nosi~c 516, 5n, 5 n i , 4 9 1 4 , 7 ~ 7 , 7 ~ 8 , 7 e / u ,  
nno, )Blu 
YUMBER 444,6/13, la, 14/23,1U25,15/6, 
wm, w6,3in8,  am, w, sin, an, HA, 
rw, 7On7,7M8,70/19,7u3,7619, uno, ssru, 
numbera uru, 6 M ,  On, un9,7On5,73/15, 95m 
NXX r ~ w , ~ n i  

W2, Nn6,  W 2  

0 
0.k 2130 
mtb 7sn 
OB nns 
Dbject 43/21 
DbJeetba m, 32/14,52)9, Un, w1,(4/U, 
14/u, 74n8 
Dbfsin lzn, lul0,12/21, 83/11, 89n 
occdoB# 21n 
oebkr 30/24,32/18 
l b i k n r z o  
M wni 
tZ!?m?%, 1518, w5,71/25, nn omecr 7% 
rlllrhl 7114, “I, loin 
o.cdog# 7213 
opcncd mni 
0pi.i~ 1200, 2116, 7ino,76/3 

oppow 59fi 
0pP-d Wll 
opt iOMlsm 
options 85n 

original 3244 

outamw 9 M 3  
m w  51111 
ou- 52/2 
outweigba 62139 
O V ~  59/13 
owner mr,92/21,9in 

opportpntty 6n, lUl9,18/13,23t22, W5,9o/u ,  
91B, 9115, 92/2, W5, 96n8, 98/l 

order 5l5, 15120, 4514, 78/15, 82/21, 85A 

reiw 7% 



I 

IS. 31/21. 6%. 62n2, 6313, M, 7614, ioim 
psia 69/20, ani, 93 /1 i ,wn  

plnel U6,79/2 
paw 6/23,80/5 
w p h  31/12 
put 7114, ion4, 6in7, 61/21,7m, 71113, ~ 9 ,  
w(, m1,99122, w 
putifipste 437 
psrticr 24n3,sm 

ppwcr w , w n i  

p a k *  st7 
pattern 49/25 
patternr u n o  
p.ruc son,sono,9otls 
pay iur, 12/31, 12/21, INS, cin3, 6in7,73/6, 
73n3, S Z N ,  #2, u n a ,  m, w3, m, 93m, 

p a y 4  WlS.W5,95/3 
PECK ~ 4 ,  iin, ills, 11112, iins, 11/23, 1212, 
lal5,1219,12125 
p e n d i n l a , ”  
pcr.min~tc uv19,5in9 

Pcriphcral 7us 
pumnncnt mi, 45n3,4#I6,w 
pcrmhrion 33/35 
pcrllonrt-lprge 11111 
-1 62/21,85n 
pcnlonall;r 15/21,45/25 
petitba 115, 519, 6n1, 59/9, 78/20, 79/25 
p a -  
pbrv 8/37, w, ionc, iw, wr, sins 
pboac iinc, 12/30. ius+, ius, iuu, im, 17/16, 
18/32, imc, iw, 19/25, mi, zin3,21/32, m, 

piebve 59/18 
pike 59/19 
PLACE ins, sm, 78/39, m, 1011s 
pbecr Wt3,9U24 
plan 43424, us, 45/4, m, ms, 49n,49/22, 
son, son7, sild, mi, sins, sin,, sin2 
plsnr rm, a, m, 51/21 
pa it^^^ 7123,sin 
point W 4 ,  60ll6,77n3, 898, W4, M, 96117 
point# 43/a 
pdit id.nrBL/zo 
POprrLr 69/23 
portion 9H, 47/22 
porition wz,mo 
poribk 9/20,7O/c,W 
w2/2 
partop 99/22 
portesla 99/21 

P- 2ofn 
prccllltlonr 99n 

sm, sa, ws, am, nn, sinc, aim, i o i ~  
Prrll. 22/23 

P- am 
~rcliminvy 9 n , m , m 3  
P- -,95/2 
prepare 3Q/U,32/37,sonl 

p r e e  50/15 
prruribcd 101/9 
P & k  88/22 
praident M 9  
PRISLEY a, aus, W ,  wi, acns, 87/15, 
97117, am 
prett~r nns 
price 8519 

printollt )on 
p k a t e  11/16 
pmbkm 49119, mi, 7on 
pmb~mr i s n r , m 3  

PAMELA 412, WS, W ,  Wl 

pur 8714 

PAT 4‘6, 92/11,92/13,92/17 
pa- W16 

9U24,wlz, 97h6 

Ptrecntpoe 6114, WI2 ,  63il3 

W ,  WS, 62/2, 72/9,72/22,72/25, S#l, 89/23,9o/e, 
93/11,93n4, W 9  
phones 62/4,71/13 

;zz %E3 

Rcm#l 3n4, 3/16, 3/19, 3/21, 8/38, w 1 8 ,  W24, 

prcacubu 5/21, 914, W 3  

prcpucd 31/25,33/2,50/6 

;PZl%, #S 

pro~ar im, im, ism, im, sn, SA, w, 
produce 4sr21 
p n a u d  m,45/8,46/22 
pnkrbn nn 
pnq.m mn3,ssni 

pniccr#r SlH, sin 
p m  w9,45n ,s ino  
pmtde 18/20, ZOIU, m, wz, ws, m, 47110, 
rsn, UH, M 2 ,  sin, eono, mi, 898, u n 7  

provkkm 95/9,95/11 
PUBLIC in, ins, 1/21, zm, sn, 6/10, 7n, 714, 
7n, 7ni,7ns, 7/22, r/c, 8/36, mi, am, ion, 1W4, 

ma, IYU, w, mns, WM, con, mi, son7, 
~loru, 81/13. a m ,  m 7 ,  ~ 4 , 9 5 / 3 o , m ,  w7, 
nns, 99/23, 1011s 
P- 8sf9 
purpow sni, 6.9,79/22,79/23 
pprporcr 7nr,7sn9 
put w, i ~ ,  i9n i ,  m3, w3,62/38,69119, mi, una, ~ 4 ,  ssno, 9 i m  9 in i ,93t3 ,9m,  

PU- 21119,47125,7314 

W 4  

P- 

pnpovl 18/34,wll 

p- 87/l6,87fi9 

lO/ll, lln, Wl, 18/39,21/8,2119, 21/20,22/31, 

soru 

Q 
M l d f k d O O  9w6 
M l l d f j  89ll6,89/22,9WS 

pltdhl 9/24, lWl, 5014, 51/23, sslu, W, 7116, 
llurtcr m5,94/22 

rm, 76/1,76/15, nn4 ,  m, WR, 99m 
llcrsbnr 8/33, 9n4, im, iy23,13/20, mi, 
m s ,  zw6, w17,3ins, 3~19, ws, 44h6, son, 
ryz, 71117,n14, 79/10,  si^, 81/21, mi, m2, 
nn3, mi, 95/18, w, 97/19,99n4 

1211, 5slu,59&,59R,W9, Wll, 6zlu,7113,7114, 

R 
r ~ r  7112.~4, ion, iws, imi, i914,30/9, WIE, 
una 
Utc lUr, 1M6. 17/24. 44/3. 4Sll3. 4715. 4716. 
rkd 9in3 - 7 M  
rd sm, uno, 32/33, m, m, 78/37, mno, 9o/u 
I* la 

79h6 
eamn 71/1,76/1,99122 
crooll.bk 1- 
ca8ona 15/21 
1EBECCA Mi, Wfi, f i t7 
cCdl64m,74M 
WIW 7512 
ceeive sins, m 
&td 52/32,74122 
Leek ion1 
Ccemmcnd 95/14 

al4, sals, 8219, 82/31, 82/34 

CCQIIvme m 1 , 7 m  
tcsarrcacd mi 
kccord 3n4,7114,7/17, m, 914, iin, z ~ r z o ,  ms, 
ul9, WU, 32t3,32/33, w, WI, m, m, 
3113, am, un, 71119, nm, mno, mi, roru, 
w, 81/21, 81/24, am, 82/37 - 
CcOIcT 43M,45/8,rsn4,sonz 

77nS,77Il6,77M, 77/25, 7Wl, 

en3 

e SPSm, 7714 
UUCd 13/16 
cduetbn 9o/s 
* w z o  
$kcta 33/31 
yuLt 4715 
m b ~ l  7sn3 
pLfa 9/23 

8-A-ELT-0-N 17/6 
Mk 11117 
UteIuk ws,7ws 
ntimbd 73/22 
Mvc uV25,run 
“I40 49n8 
lchcduk 81/23 
BCIWIIIM an, 7 4 ~ , 7 7 n s , n n 7 ,  am, 82/30 
scbod ins, ia3 ,7on3,  u n 4  
scrtcd u4, ~16,6118, 7911,79112 
WEWI 3 in2 ,7m 
wdr m 7  
lsekhg con1 w 49/22,49/24,50/1 
elwe 93/21 
mt m 2 ,  sm1, m, 88/22 
lcp8lmte 9Bns,98121 
m e  7u4 
m d  63II4 
ma 2ms,7sni 
SERVICE in, 116, lnl, 1/21,2/8,U3,6/32,7/2, 
m ,  7n6, iin, 11114, izn, mi, 17/24, IM, im, 
IW, w, 21/2Q,21/22,22B, m 6 ,  WZ, Un, 
w16, ulu, 44/20, W, Wl9,47/10,4M, W4, 
ws, sin, 59/19, (0121, ~ t 7 ,  mns, 69n6,69n9, 
me, mi, 7w,7o/u, 73/12,73/1S, 7111,7m, 
I6/I6,76&, nnS, 79ll5, #2, W ,  SZB3, Szlu, 
12125, Wl, m 2 ,  87fi6, ml3, W6, Wn, 9W3, 
w 9 ,  nns, 99/23, 1011s 
3crviecr 2)9,ws,62no 
wrioa ~ ~ , n n 2 , s i n o  
wt sm, sni, 78/39,7m2 
wttw un 
even 49/23,73n7 s w  M, an, conr,nsni, 8716, ani, w 
lhucd 7sn3,709 

~HELFER 2/34,6/19,79n3 
SHELTON j19, im, 1711,171s 

7M0, 75/23 



~ n t t ~ t s r t  e n 4  
SPEAKER 16/18, 1911, sin, *no 
special& 6ono 
special&# 13nl,8en1 

sporb 72n4 
w d  9wa 

e n 9 ,  we, w 
stpn mi, snr, 6/17, an3,9n9,9/23, imr, 24113, 
44/11,521, SzrU, 5119, (oil, 62f24, ulzz, 711% 
73/2,nn4, nno, nn2,7u), rib, SIM, r2t9 
s m s  51/23,rmi 
std&dco/8 
atage 7Sn,81/3,63n 

7n2,9ne, im, 1015, 13112, 1914, MB, 
soni, wns, mn7, ma 
shadpdat nn 
rtut 4 4 n 0 , m  
started WI,58/4,84/16 
st.tc 1/19, iin, 30/39,7mr, loin 
statement 3/5,3/6, 318, 3/9,3111, 3112,3118,3/21, 

11N, la, lU4, 17/4, 18/20, 19112, M 2 ,  20116, 
21/23, 23tl9,53/20, u n 7 ,  w 2 ,  nn, w 7 ,  w 4 ,  
W O ,  W6, 91n1, m 6 ,  94'9, 94n4, W4, 9714 
statementr M 
statute 75n2,7m,75/25  
stay M 9 , U n 6  
durop.pbkrlly loin 
rtcp wns 

~ n l s t i o n  was, 413, m, 51117 
lltiplllste u/s 
*nlted 5n2,sn 
Stipnlsh 3114 

spell an, 8115, 9119 

Sprluga 1uS,23/4, u/s, 23tl1, 23/12, 6% 63/14, 

uzS,4&4/4, 4I5, UI, uS, 4h0, Mi, 7/59 Bn, 8/31, 

2!&7%7,7(12O 

2 g E l m  
stored nn 
drdght WZ 

B t r e u w 6  
rMd SI4 

ldrmdwt 44/3,50n2 
shldent# 7on3 
cddf wno 
lltllfk 99/20 
subject 6918 
sulmcriber 19/2 
lbwca&lMlzs 
@-==hm 84/17 
WmeLat i 7 n i , w i ,  43122, w 4 ,  am, a i 4  
Bu"u&w 

sin, m, am, ~ m ,  7 i n , 7 i m  
supurwon 10118 
supplkn Sin6 
support 311% 
w g t q  ism 
"dhg 59/23,62/37 
swear W 6  
switch 49n2,m 
 la 7113,7/20,10~, iin, 13/4,14n, 1712, ism, 
19n, 191s,19no, mo, w, WIO, ws, sms, 
U B S ,  75/3, M 8 ,  WI9, W ,  ruI, W, 91A, 

-M 21/21 

%,31/20 

m 4 ,  w, 94n2, ma, w, %lu, wn 
llptem isn, 22t9 

trlbd son2 
" 
~.ll.~wc+ m, mo, sns, a m 4  
T u w r  l a 7  
TECHNICAL in2, (120, ~7,916,10111,  ionr, 
lM6,  un, wr, rrns 
tccrycr 14/24 

wu, en, ens, em, ~ / 2 3 , 7 0 n ,  mn, m, 
n/zz, Hi24 
M 1 M 3 , U n 2  
term 43n4 
termhate 83/6 
te" 6%% 

tclcpknc 6/I2, # l 9 , l l N ,  124, IUS, 17/24, 

. ~ ~ .  

TERRELL 415, 9116,9118, 9in3 
TERRY in3,6/t, 78/2* 

,1110; ms, w 3 ,  m, nn 
tcrrtipg 7112,7/19,1015, ionc, 18/38, wu. w 7 ,  

MI, m, 9n, uno,  una u n 9 ,  urzz, w23, 

44n7,44n4,45ne, 46n0,5z/u, sm, un, 536, 
sm, un3, m, 58m, san3, CMO, un9, - 9  

en ,  csn, us, em, en, VIA, 7 5 4  7 ~ 2 4 ,  nn, 

)olu, 91& WS, 95/21,91/23,97/23, 97/25 
tadipginl l W 3  
Teat&uony M4, M6, 3119, 3/21, 7fi3, 7n7, 8/36, 

WS, 3&!24, 31/3, 31/5,32/3, 3M, 3 a ,  3m2,  m, 

U 
UNIDIWTIFIED 16/16. 19n.3 in .  nno 

uimtial 21A 
UtMty 21/24,22/11 
m t i u g  49117 

P c l l t s r c  7on2 

WAALEN 212.5114 
t d t  an2, mi, 22114, 8118 

W a r r m t e d  lanl 
web %A 
wed 48/38 
week 73117,8#21 

wutc 115, 116, inr, ins, w, M, 5110, 6/12, 
mi, 11/22, 1416,1419, 1~10,11112, ims, tar, 
I-, 16/13, im, 17n4,19114, 20115, me, ablu, 
~ , 2 2 1 1 , u n l , U n , 2 3 t l 3 , 3 M 5 , ~ 5 , ~ ,  
m 2 , 4 e m ,  smr, m 3 ,  wn9,  s)m, (OIU, (in, 
w, 61n3,61m, 6 in2 ,61m,  6 ~ 4 ,  m, ulz, 
un3, u n a ,  u n s ,  69117, 7M0, 7On1,70/12,70/14, m, 7 4 4  7~9,7a2,76/16 ,7SIz1 ,  eon, rim, 
Wl8, 62/24, W ,  w 3 , 8 7 / 1 6 ,  E7fi7,88/9, -9, 
9 ~ 1 7 ,  wa, 9718 
rik iins, 95112 
WILLIAMS W,13/22, la, 14/5,161Y, l a 6  

szlzz, 89n 
r r ~ h  7/4,71s, mi, 7/19, an, 1014,i9120,23119, 
m, m1, m 4 ,  mn7, ails, r m s , m 7 ,  96121, 
9 0 / 2 1 , 9 i n , ~ 4 , 9 s n i ,  91/23, 97122, wns, 99/17 
W b h d  1an8 
*W s i n 4  
*wn s a 4  

sm, 9n, im, ions, iin, i i ~ , i i n 2 ,  
iins, 11/23, 1212, IUS, 12.9, im, 134, im, ia, 
ius, ia, 1 ~ n 6 , i 7 n ,  i7/s,i9no, 19113, mo, 
30/13,22117,22no,22n4,23/l,23tl2,un4,24/2!4, 
wa, mi, 3 ~ 4 , 3 1 1 8 ,  u n o ,  47n1,47/34,47nr, 
47/22, w, mo, en, 4916, s m ,  5247, sm, mi, m, 5913, wno, 6314, ons,  ulu, cllz, 
uni, u n 4 ,  um, ( 9 ~ , 7 i n ,  7318, mi, 7414, 
74II2,7uzl, 7 w ,  75n,7sno, 75n5,7m, 76/19, 
nn, e m ,  Bins, W ,  a i s ,  w, ~ ~ 2 3 ,  m, MIS, 
wi, ws, 67/17, n n 2 ,  w 4 ,  am, mid, HA, 
~ n 4 ,  ~ n 7 ,  mm, w, 9 1 ~ , 9 i n 2 , m 4 ,  m 7 ,  
9 4 n 2 , ~ 5 , 9 5 / 2 3 ,  w, w, mi, nn, wn, 
ioino 
WITNESSES 313, m, lob, lono, lonl, 1on2, 
IIM, nm, a m ,  81122, w9, wm, gns 
we" l9DO 
w- nn5 
d ) 8 n  

work IM, I U ~ I , ~ I H ,  7 s n 6 , 9 i m ,  97/11 
worked $714 ww nn 
W o r l u  m n i , w 2  
werld m 3 , w r  

6/I, M9, lUl6,64/lO, 78/8,79ff, 8245 

9119, izn, 12111, 12121, ISM, c in3 ,6 in7 ,  

73/4 

worldaide %A 
worth 89A 
wound 5w 
wr&e 7 N , W 7 , W 9 , S i l Z O  
written Son1 - -2 

~ 

y a r  w,nn 
y e u u d r - b . I I  6on 
yeam 46116,69/9,69fiO, 69/l6,73/22, Uno, 93h2 
yebw 19/25, 62M, 6242,631'2,63/6,76/3 

2 
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ALLTEL FLORIDA, INC. 
DOCKET NO. 971627-TL 

ORDER NO. PSC-98-0098-FOF-TL 
ANALYSIS STATEMENT 

Fort White - Gainesville EAS 

Docket 971627-TL 
ALLTEL 
Exhibit HEE-1 
Filed: 10/20/98 
Page 1 of 8 

All traffic data collected for the calling rate computation for this study is based on the October 1997 billing period. 
Calling main stations for this study includes 1 B, Semi-public Paystations, PBX Trunks, Key System Lines, 
Centrex, Customer-Owned Paystations, and 1R. Calling main totals differ from access line totals. Access line 
totals include Public Paystations and Special Services (Private Lines, Special Access, FX, and Wats.) Totals on 
both counts exclude test lines and official company lines. 

All community of interest factors reported in this study are based on only the usage which ALLTEL bills on behalf 
of specific interexchange camers. To the extent other IXC's may be carrying traffic of which we are unaware, the 
community of interest may be affected. Usage of this type is not available for study by ALLTEL since we do not 
perform the recording and billing function for all carriers. 

FX Lines 1. Fort White (Closed End) - Gainesville - 0 

The communities of interest for the citizens residing in the Fort White area for calling to Gainesville are the 
University of Florida, Medical Facilities, employment, shopping, entertainment, and calling of friends and family. 

On the enclosed map the existing EAS routes are shown with solid arrows and the proposed routes are shown 
with broken arrows. 
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NOT INCLUDING FX 

STUDY ROUTE 

PART I - ROUTES OVER 3.00 
1. Fort White to Gainesville 

047-ALLTEL FLORIDA, INC. 
ONE-WAY CALLING RATES 

SCHEDULE I 
NOT INCLUDING FX 

DOCKET NO. 971 627-TL, ORDER NO. PSC-98-0098-FOF-TL 

0 cus TOMERS 
CALLING MAINS MESSAGES M/A/M MAKING 2 OR MORE CALLS 

!%E BE3 COMB RES COMB .€us RESCOMB B Y S R E S C O M B  

150 1,449 1,599 NJA NIA 21,586 NIA NIA 13.50 NJA NJA NIA 

PART I1 - ROUTES 2.99 to 2.00 
2. None 

PART Ill - ROUTES 1.99 to 1.00 
3. None 

PART IV - ROUTES BELOW .99 
4. None 

SOURCE: CABS Records - Customer Billing Records Are Not Available : October, 1997 
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BUSINESS 

SCHEDULE OF DISTRIBUTION OF CALLS 

A B C D 
NUMBER CALLING ACCUMULATED PERCENT TO 

OF MAIN 
CALLS STATIONS 

1. 26ormore 
2. 25 
3. 24 
4. 23 
5. 22 
6. 21 
7. x) 
8. 19 
9. 18 

10. 17 
1 1 .  16 
42. 15 
13. 14 
14. 13 
15. 12 
16. 11 
17. 10 
18. 9 
19. 8 
20. 7 
21. 6 
22. 5 
23. 4 
24. 3 
25. 2 
26. 1 
27. 0 

28. TOTALS NIA 

MAIN ACCUMULATED 
STATIONS STATIONS 

NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
N /A 
N /A 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
N /A 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 

NIA 

29. AVERAGE REVENUE PER MESSAGE NIA 

047-ALLTEL FLORIDA, INC. 

FORT WHITE - GAINESVILLE 
EXTENDED AREA SERVICE STUDY 

RESIDENCE 

SCHEDULE OF DISTRIBUTION OF CALLS 

E F G H 
NUMBER CALLING ACCUMULATED PERCENT TO 

CALLS STATIONS STATIONS STATIONS 
OF MAIN MAIN ACCUMULATED 

26 or more 
25 
24 
23 
22 
21 
20 
19 
18 
17 
16 
15 
14 
13 
12 
1 1  
10 
9 
8 
7 
6 
5 
4 
3 
2 
1 
0 

TOTALS N/A 

NlA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
N/A 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
N /A 
NIA 
NIA 
N /A 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 

NIA 

AVERAGE REVENUE PER MESSAGE N/A 

COMBINED 

SCHEDULE OF DISTRIBUTION OF CALLS 

I J K L 
NUMBER CALLING ACCUMULATED PERCENT TO 

CALLS STATIONS STATIONS STATIONS 
OF MAIN MAIN ACCUMULATED 

26 or more 
25 
24 
23 
22 
21 
20 
19 
18 
17 
16 
15 
14 
13 
12 
1 1  
10 
9 
8 
7 
6 
5 
4 
3 
2 
1 
0 

TOTALS NIA NIA 

AVERAGE REVENUE PER MESSAGE 

NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NJA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
NIA 
N /A 
NIA 
NIA 
N IA  
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Rate Day Period 

1. Fort White - Gainesville 

ALLTEL FLORIDA, INC. 
DOCKET NO. 971627-TL 

ORDER NO. PSC-98-0098-FOF-TL 
Fort White - Gainesville EAS 

LONG DISTANCE TOLL INFORMATION 

Docket Wl627-TL 
ALLTEL 
Exhibit HEE-1 
Filed: 10/20/98 
Page 4 of 8 

INIT'L MIN OVERTIME MIN. AIRLINE MILES ARPM 

$.19 $19 29 Not Available 

Page 5 



ALLTEL FLORIDA, INC. 
DOCKET NO. 971627-TL 

ORDER NO. PSC-98-0098-FOF-TL 
Fort White - Gainesville EAS 

Docket 971627-TL 
ALLTEL 
Exhibit HEE-1 
Filed: 10/20/98 
Page 5 of 8 

ACCESS LINE CLASSIFICATION DATA BY CLASSES OF SERVICE 

Toll revenue between the following routes are Intrastate/interLATA and is tumed over to the camers for whom we 
do billing. ALLTEL bills access to the camers for this usage out of the Intrastate Access Tariff: 

Fort White - Gainesville 

The following station classification data reflects the total number of access lines for Fort White as of October 31, 
1997. 

Fort White 

1. 1B 
2. Centrex 
3. Semi-Pub Paystations 
4. Public Paystations 
5.  Cust Owned Paystations 
6. PBXTmnks 
7. Key System Lines 
8. 1R 
9. Fx 
10. Private Lines 
1 1. WATS 

12. TOTALS 

113 
25 
2 
2 
7 
0 
3 

1,449 
0 
3 
0 

1.604 
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ALLTEL FLORIDA, INC. 
DOCKET NO. 971627-TL 

ORDER NO. PSG98-0098-FOF-TL 
Fort White - Gainesville EAS 

The NNX’s that can be accessed via EAS today are as follows: 

FortWhite (497) 

Docket 971627-TL 
ALLTEL 
Exhibit HEE-1 
Filed: 10/20/98 
Page 6 of 8 

Alachua - 418,462 
Branford - 935 
High Springs - 454 
Lake City - 207,719,752,754,755,758,961, and 965 

Page 7 



ALLTEL FLORIDA, INC. 
DOCKET NO. 971627-TL 

ORDER NO. PSC-98-0098-FOF-TL 
Fort White - Gainesville EAS 

Docket 971627-TL 
ALLTEL 
Exhibit HEE-1 
Filed: 10/20/98 
Page 7 of 8 

DEMOGRAPHIC DESCRIPTIONS 

Fort White 

The Fort White Wire Center is located in the southwestem portion of Columbia County, This exchange covers 
approximately 65 square miles including the unincorporated areas of WilsoF Springs and Hollingworth Bluff. The 
subscriber density for the Fort White service area for October 1997 is projected to have a total of 24.7 customer 
access lines per square mile. 

This central office is a Northem Telecom DMS 10 which provides custom calling and class features for this area. 

Page 8 
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EXHIBIT HEE-2 Page 1 of 6 
DOCKET NO. 971 627-TL, FORT WHITE-GAINESVILLE EAS 

Economic Impact Statement - ALLTEL. Only 
Flat-Rate Non-Optional Tw-Way f 3 S  with Dedicated Trunks 

Extended Area Service Plan 

Revenue Requirement to Support Added Investment: 

Facility Cost $ 86,480 
Annual Carrying Chg 31.36% $ 27,095 

Lost Revenues from Access 49,998 

Lost B&C Revenues 7,783 

Additional DA Expense 19,609 

Total Cost of Plan 104,485 

Total Revenue derived from 25125 Plan 55.113 

Estimated Annual Impact to ALLTEL under €AS (49,372) 
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Filed: 10/20/98 
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EXHIBIT HEE-2 Page 2 of 6 

Estimated Additional Facility Requirements 
Based on Flat-Rate Nan-Qptional Two-way E4S (traditional) 

DOCKET NO. 971627-TL, FORT WHITE-GAINESVILLE EAS 

Two-way "+Optional EAS - Assumed stimulation of 8sOOoh' 

44,352 MOUlmo X 8 X 12 = 4,257,792 

Requires 12 Tls @ $7,200 each $ 86,400 
Annual Carrying Charge 3f .36% 
Revenue Requirement $ 27.095 

'Historically, the Commission has recognized (6) as an appropriate stimulation 
factor. With the increased Internet usage and the obvious interest among 
customers in this proceeding for EAS for that purpose, we assumed a higher 
stimulation factor. 



Docket 971627-TL 
ALLTEL 
Exhibit HEE-2 
Filed: 10/20/98 
Page 5 of 6 

EXHIBIT HEE-2 Page 5 of 6 

Revenue Impact from 25125 Plan 
DOCKET NO. 971627-TL, FORT WHITE-GAIhlESVILLE EAS 

Existing Rate 25% Additive* Regirouping New Rate 
R1 RG5 9.95 2.49 N IA 12.44 
B1 RG5 24.70 6.18 NIA 30.88 
PBX RG5' 47.20 11.80 NIA 59.00 

'Based on 25% of existing rate since adding Gainesville did not move Fort White 
to higher rate group. 

Access Lines Additive Monthly Revenue Annual Revenue 
R1 1,569 2.49 3,906.81 46,881.72 
51 111 6.18 685.98 8,231.76 
PBX 0 0 0 0 

Total 55,113.48 
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EXHIBIT HEE-3 Page 2 of 7 
DOCKET NO. 971627-TL, FORT WHITE-GNI\IESVILLE EAS 

Estimated Additional Facility Requirements 
based on One Way Non-Optional ECS 

Originating MOU (Access) 48,724ho (Conversation) 44,352Imo 

One-way Non-Optional ECS - Assumed stimulation of 2'00% 

44,352 MOU/mo X 2 X 12 = 'I ,064,448 

Requires 2 T1 s @ $7,200 each $ 14,*400 
37.36% Annual Carrying Charge -- 

Revenue Requirement $ 4,516 
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EXHlBfT HEE-3 Page 4 of 7 

Estimated Terminating Access Expense 
Payable to BellSouth to Terminate ECS Traffic on Fort White - Gainesville 

DOCKET NO. 971627-TL, FORT WHITE-GAIIdESVILLE EAS 

Total Originating Access MOU under ECS 97,448 
(assumed stimulation of 200% - 48,724 x 2) 

BellSouth Terminating Composite Access Rate ,020490 

Access Expense per month 2,776 

Annual Access Expense 3:3,312 
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=HIBIT HEE-3 Page 5 of 7 
DOCKET NO. 971627-TLI FORT WHITE-GAIINESVILLE EAS 

Additional Local Directory Assistance Expense (payable to BellSouth as 
operator services provider) 

Fort White Access Lines - 1,734 

Local DA Calls billed to ALLTEL by BellSouth 9/98 - 2,265 

Current Local Calling Scope for Fort White - 44,158 

Gainesvilie Access Lines at 6/98 - 11 0,088 

Local DA Calls - Oh calls per access lines in current calling scope - 5% 

Calling Scope with Gainesville added - 154,246 

5% X 154,246 = 7,712 
Current DA Messages = 2,265 
Additional DA Messages with Gainesville Added to Calling Scope = 5,447imo 

Additional Annual DA Messages 65,364 
Cost Per Message $.30 
Additional DA $19,609 
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EXHIBIT HEE-2 Page 1 of 6 REVISED 1/6/99 
DOCKET NO. 971 627-TL1 FORT WHITE-GAINESVILLE EAS 

Economic Impact Statement - ALLTEL Only 
Fiat-Rate Non-Optional Two-way EAS with Dedicated Trunks 

Extended Area Service Plan 

Revenue Requirement to Support Added Investment: 

Facility Cost $ 86,400 
Annual Carrying Chg 31.36% 

Lost Revenues from Access 

Lost B&C Revenues 

Additional DA Expense 

Total Cost of Plan 

Total Revenue derived from 25/25 Plan 

Estimated Annual impact to ALLTEL under EAS -. 

$ 27,095 

49,998 

7,783 

19,609 

104,485 

55+B 51.414 

0 (53.071) 
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EXHIBIT HEE-2 Page 2 of 6 

Estimated Additional Facility Requirements 
Based on Flat-Rate Non-Optional Tvm-Way EAS (traditional) 

DOCKET NO. 973627-TL, FORT WHITE-GALNESVILE EAS 

ALLTEL 
Exhibit H E E Z  (Revise 
Filed: 10120198 
Page 3 of 6 

T w W a y  Non-Optional €AS - Assumed stimulation of 830Oh' 

Requires 12 T l s  @ $7,200 each $ 85,400 
Annual Carrying Charge 31 .:36% 
Revenue Requirement $ 27.C95 

'Historixlly, th'e Commission has remgnized (6) as an zppropriate stimulation 
fastor. With the  inseased Inteme: usage and the obvious interest among 
customers in ihis proceeding for EAS for that purpose, we 2ssumed a higher 
siimul aii on ia do:. 

- .. 
r .  

. ... 



Docket 971627-TL 
: 1 EXHIBIT HEE-2 Page 3 oi 6 ALLTEL 

ALLTEL Florida Exhibit HE52 (Revisec 
Filed: 10/20198 
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Fort White to Gainesville EA”s!Es 
Access & BBC Revenue Loss 

ffsase 
Data 
Estimated Miles for 

Originating Minutes of Use 
48,724 

Terminating Minutes of 
Use 27,854 
Originating Messages 

’17,215 

- 
Facility Ch. 10 

Access Revenue Loss 

CCL Originating 

CCL Terminating 

Local Switching 

Tandem Switched 
Termination 
Tandem Switched Facility 

Tandem Switching 

Residual interconnection 
Ch. 

Total Annual 

s 
0.03040 

$ 
0.03820 

S 
0.07 770 

s 
0.00035 

$ 
0 . 0 0 0 ~  

s 
O.OOO50 

s 
0.0022 1 

Monthiy Abonfhiy Monfhiy Access 
Oria.Acces X m A c c e s  Access RevLoss 

S - 
$ 

1,481 2 1  

$ 
852.41 

$ 
17.5-4 

s 
19.49 

5 
24.36 

s - 107.73 
C 

S - 

s 

s 
493,02 

10.03 
s 

11 .?4 
s 

13.93 

1,06402 

s- 

S - 61 .% 
s 

s s 
1,481 21  si 17,774.52 S 

1,054.02 12,768.27 s 

1,355.43 s 16,265.17 s 

27.57 330.82 si 

30.63 s 357.57 s 

38.29 459.47 

$ 

5 

Q 

2,512.75 1,653.72 4,156.47 49,997.58 
7 

Biliinq & C o l k f i o n  Revenue Loss 

Percent Traffic Billed 68C by AUTEL 
Combined p e r  Message 
Rate 

80% 
s 

0.0471 

Tobl Access and Billing & Collection Revenue 

s $ 
648.59 7,783.04 

s $ 
4.81 5.05 57,780.63 L o s s  

lXCs bill their business customers themselves, We only bill for residential 
B&C. 
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EXHIBIT HEE-2 Paae 4 of 6 
DOCKET NO. 971627-TL, FORT WHITE-GAINESVILLE EAS 

Additional Lozl  Directory Assisianm Expense (payable to BellSouth as 
operator services provider) 

Fori White Access Lines - 1,7W 

Local D k  Calls billed to ALLTEL by BellSouth 9/93 - 2,2635 

Current Local Calling Scope for Fort White - 44,153 
Gainesvilie k-~cess Lines at 6/33 - 7 10,088 

Local DA Calls - O/O calls per access lines in current caliing sm?e - 5% 

Calling Scape with Gainesville added - 154.245 

5% X i541245 = 7,712 
Current DA Messages = 2,255 
Additional DA Messages with Gainesville Added to Cziling SCD? = 5,.1$7inc c 

h h c t  9’71127-1” 
AUTEL , 

Exhibit -2 (Re -is 
Fiied: 10/20/98 
Page 4 of 6 

_ .  - 
Addiiional Annual DA Messages 65,354 

Additional D k  S19,603 
Ccsi Pe; Message s.30 
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b Exhibit HEE-2 (Revised) 

EXHIBIT HEE-2 Page 5 of 6 REVISED 1/6/99 
DOCKET NO, 971 627-TL, FORT WHITE-GAINESVILLE EAS 

Revenue Impact from 25/25 Plan 

-* 

Existing Rate 25% Additive* Regrouping New Rate 
R1 RG5 .9.95 249 2.29 N/A 4244 12.24 
B1 RG5 24.70 648 6.23 N/A 3M8 30.93 
PBX RG5' 47.20 444%- 10.58 NIA 5340 57.70 

. .  
*Based on 25% of 
~ G a i n e s v i l i e ' s  stand-alone rate. 

Access Lines Additive Monthly Revenue Annual Revenue 

B I  111 64-8 6 a  68W% 691.53 €+W?-6 8.298.36 
R1 I ,569 2549 2.29 &&%-84 . 3.593.01 1 8 S 1 . 3  43.116.12 

PBX 0 0 0 0 

vv, C K  1 , 9 2.48 51.41 4.48 Total 
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REVISED 1/6/99 

1 b h i b i t  HEE-- (Revised) 

EXHIBIT HEE-2 Page 6 of 6 
DOCKET NO. 971 627-TL, FOR? WHITE-GAINESVILLE EAS 

Basic Information as of 8/31/98: 

Access Lines - Fort White 

Calling Mains - Fort White 

Conversation MOU/mo 

NCTA (NECA) 

Access MOU - Originating 

Access MOU - Terminating 

Originating Messages 

R1 
B1 
Centrex 
Semi Pub PS 
COTE PS 
PBX Trunks 
Key Lines 
Private Lines 
WATS 
Total 

R I  
B1 
Centrex 

Total 

Fort White Calling Scope at 6/30/98 - 44,158 

1,569 
111 
34 
2 
9 
0 
3 
3 
0 

1,734 

1,569 
111 
34 

1,714 

44,352 

NECA Methodology 

48,724 

27 , 854 

17,215 

RG 5 
(cal I ing scope 40,000-200,000) 

Alachua, Branford, High Springs, Lake City, and Fort White 

Add Gainesville 1 10,088 

Total with Gainesville 154,246 RG5 

Fort White Rates - RG 5 
R1 $ 9.95 . 25% $ 3. 2.29 These rates are based on 25% of the 
B1 24.70 f S 8  6.23 Gainesville stand-alone rate. 
PBX 47.20 #+% 10.58 
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EXHIBIT HEE-3 Page 1 of 7 

Economic Impact Statement - ALLTEL Only 
Non-Optional One-way ECS with Dedicated Trunks 

Toll Relief Plan 

REVISED 1/6/99 
DOCKET NO. 971627-TL, FORT WHITE-GAINESVILLE EAS 

Revenue Requirement to Support Added Investment: 

Facility Cost $ 14,400 
Annual Carrying Chg 31 -36% $ 4,516 

Estimated Lease Cost for 
T IS  - 2 @ $3,00O/mo 72,000 

Lost Revenues from Access 49,998 

Lost B&C Revenues 7,783 

Terminating Access Expense 
(to BellSouth) 

33,312 

Additional DA Expense 19.609 

Total Cost of Plan 187,218 

Estimated Revenue @ 25 cents per message 
using stimulated messages of 34+% 34.381 103,140 

Estimated Impact to ALLTEL under ECS - w w w o  
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Exhibit H E E & k i s d )  
Filed: 10/20/98 
Page 2 of 7 

# 1 ALLTEL 

EXHIBIT H E 5 3  Page 2 of 7 
DOCKET NO. 971627-TL, FORT WHITE-GNI'JESVILLE EAS 

Es;im ate6 Add it I o nal F a ci I i t y Re q ui r eme nts 
Szsed on One Way Non-Optional ECS 

Originating MOU (Access) 48,724/mo (Conversaticln) M,352/mo 

One-way Non-Optional ECS - Assumed stimulation of 2100% 

44,352 MOU/mo X 2 X 'I2 = I ,05$,448 

Requires 2 T l s  @ $7,200 each 
Annual Czrrying Charge 
Revenue Requirement 

$ 14,4CO 
31.36% -- 

$ 4.516 
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EXHIBIT HEE-3 Page 3 oi 7 
ALLTEL Florida Filed: 1012Ol98 

Fort White to Gainesville EASlECS 
Access & 5&C Revenue Loss 

Usaae 
Data 
Estimated Miles for 
Facility Ch. 
Originating Minutes of .Use 

Terminating Minutes of 

Originating Messages 

7 

I O  

48,724 

Use 2?,1)9? 

17,215 
Tofal Annual 

Monthly Monfhiy Monthiy Access 
Access Revenue Loss Term.Acces Access Rev.Loss 

s CCL Originating 
0.03040 1,481 -21 1,481.21 ? 7,774.52 

0.03820 7,054.02 1,054.02 12,768.27 
Local Switching 

0.01770 852.41 493.02 1,355.43 16.265.17 s 
- _  Tandem Switched Termination 0.00336 i 7.54 10.03 27.57 330.62 

Tandem Switched Facility 

Tandem Switching 

Residual Interanneciion 

5 S - 
$ 

5 s $ 

s $ s 

- s $ 

CCL Terminating s 

s s 
5 s $ $ - _  

s s $ S s O.OODO4 19.49 11 14 30.53 367.57 
s s $ $ $ 

0.00350 . 24.36 13.93 38.29 459.47 

s $ s s s - 
Ch. s .$ s 

.. 
w 

0.00221 107.73 - 61 .S% 169.31 2 031.7T 

2,512.75 7,653.72 4,166.47 43,997.58 
$ 

Billins & Coliection Revenue Loss 

Percent Traffic Billed B&C by ALLTEL 80% 
s Combined per Message 

Rate 0.0471 
$ s 

648.59 7,783.04 

$ S Tofal Access and Billing & Collecfion Revenue loss  4,815.05 57,780.63 

lXCs bill their business customers themselves, We only bill for residential 
B&C. 
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EXHIBIT HEE-3 Page 4 of 7 

Estimated Terminating Arvcgss Expense 
Payable to  BellSouth to Terminate ECS Traffic on Fort White - Gainesville 

DOCKET NO. 571627-TL, FOXT WHITE-GAII'JESVILLE EAS 

Total Originating Access MOU under ECS 97 ,w3 
(assumed stimulation OT 200% - 48,724 x 2) 

BellSouth Terminatins Compsi te  Ascess Rate 

Acsesr Expense per month 

Annuai ~ m s s  Expense ( >\ 1 o. I 3 m' 

2,776 

35,312 
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EXHIBIT H E - 3  Page 5 of7 
DOCKET NO. 971 627-TL, FORT WHITE-GAIWESVILLE EAS 

Additional Local Direcfory Assistance Expense (payable to Bel!South as 
operator services provider} 

Fort White Access Lines - ‘l,734 

Local Dk Calls billed to ALLTEL by BellSouth 9/98 - 2,265 

Current L o 4  Calling Scope for Fort White - G,158 

Gainesville A c z s s  Lines at 6/98 - ? 10,038 

Local DA Calls - Oh calls per access lines in current calling swpe - 5% 

Calling Sm?e with Gainesville added - 754,246 

5% X 154,245 = 7,712 
Current DA Messages = 2.265 
Addiiional D k  Messages with Gainesville Added to Callins Scope = 5 , U 7 / m o  

Additionzl Annual DA Messages 65,364 

Additional DA $1 9,609 

7 ,Y \a  4 

Cost Per Message s.33 r d L I L T  

- 3  * 
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1 Exhibit HEE-3 (Revised) 

EXHIBIT HEE-3 Page 6 of 7 

Revenue Impact from ECS Plan 

REVISED 4/6/99 
DOCKET NO. 971627-TL1 FORT WHITE-GAINESVILLE EAS 

Total Monthly Conversation MOU 44,352 

MOU per Message 2.58 
based on 44,352 MOU divided by 17,215 Msgs 

Projected Conversation MOU 8&?W 88,704 
based on 200% stimulation (2 x 44,352) 

Total Projected Messages if same MOU per Message 

* Actually, the holding time per message will likely be longer than the existing 
2.58, but it is very difficult to predict this and price it out with any certainty. 

is assumed 3+VW 34,381 

3+4% 34,381 x 25 cents per msg = $€$6M $8.595 x 12 = $40&248 $1 03, 'I 40 
Annual Revenue at 25 cents per msg 

NOTE: I used a fiat 25 cents per message, since the average holding time of 
2.58 minutes per message would produce nearly that amount at 10 cents and 6 
cents. Most of the customers are residential. 
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EXHIBIT HEE-3 Page 7 of 7 REVISED 1/6/99 
DOCKET NO. 971627-TLI FORT WHITE-GAINESVILLE EAS 

Basic Information as of 8/31/98: 

- .. _ _  

Access Lines - Fort White 

Calling Mains - Fort White 

Conversation MOU/mo 

NCTA (NECA) 

Access MOU - Originating 

Access MOU - Terminating 

Originating Messages 

R1 
B1 
Centrex 
Semi Pub PS 
COTE PS 
PBX Trunks 
Key Lines 
Private Lines 
WATS 

Total 

R1 
B1 
Centrex 

Total 

Fort White Calling Scope at 6/30/98 - 44,158 

1,569 
111 
34 
2 
9 
0 
3 
3 
0 

1,734 
- 

1,569 
111 
34 - 

1,714 

44.352 

NECA Methodology 

48,724 

27,854 

17,215 

RG 5 
(ca I I ing scope 40,000-200,000) 

Alachua, Branford, High Springs, Lake City, and Fort White 

Add Gainesville 11 0,088 

Total with Gainesville 154,246 RG5 

Fort White Rates - RG 5 
R1 $ 9.95 25% $ 24-9 2.29 These rates are based on 25% of the 
61 24.70 64-8 6.23 Gainesville stand-alone rate. 
PBX 47.20 44-8Q 10.58 
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EXHIBIT HEE-5 REVISED 1/6/99 

1 

DOCKET NO. 971 627-TL, FORT WHITE-GAINESVILLE EAS 
PROPOSED RATE FOR ECS 

TO RECOVER COST 

Total Cost of Plan 

ECS Projected MOU 
(200% stimulation) 

$ 187,218 

9&44% 88.7041month 

$ 187,218 divided by +4-69&% 1,064.448 = $4-6 $18 per minute of use 



Yrehearing Statement 

Uocket !IO. 971627-'1L 

1. A statement of all pending motions or other matters the party seeks action upon 

1. We with the 497 teiephone excnange, only seek to call Gainesville, k'l., our community 
of interest, as a local call, just as the 454 exchange within our same community does. We do 
endorse the State of Fiorida's Public Service Commission's suggestion that the 25/25 plan is 
appropriate. 

2. 
reasons therefore. 

A statement as to any requirement set forth in this order that cannot be complied with, and the 

1. Based upon the recommendations ot the Yubiic Senice Commission, there IS nothing 
with which we, the users of the 497 exchange cannot comply. 



Piehearing Statement 

Docket No. Y’71527- 1 L 

i A description of aii irnomm exhibits that may be used by the party. 

A. Exhibits i and i A  are maps, suppEeci by the Columbia County Commissioneris 
office detailing the boundaries of the Fort White community and further broken 
down into telephone exchanges. 

1. Exhibit i: Is the geographical area of the Fort White community that is in the 
said exchange of 497 under the area code 904. This area of the community is 
currently being charged long distance rates when calling Gainesville, k lorida. 
As previously discussed in Tallahassee, September 22,1998, with Florida 
Public Service Commission, Alltel, inc and kllbouth,  lnc. it was agreed the 
majority of the Community of interest is in Gainesville, Florida. 

2. Exhibit 1A: Is the geographical area of the balance ofthe community of Fort 
White that is in the said exchange of 454 under the area code of 904. This area 
of Fort White has local access to Gainesville, Florida with no additional long 
distance charges being impinged. 







Prehearing Statement 

Docket ho. Y71627-’l’L 

i. A statement of basic position in the proceeding. 

Our  belief is that the long distance charges being impinged on the residents and 
businesses of the Fort White area of Southern Columbia County (not being limited to 
the city limits of Fort h hite, Fl.) who have the 497 telephone exchange and the 32038 
zip code a re  discriminatory and create a hardship for many people living in this area 
where the majority of the Community of interest is in Gainesvilfe, Florida. While the 
residents and business in the Fort White community, in the 154 exchange and the zip 
code S2US8, ha,e local access to GamesbiUe, 3lorida. 



Prehearing Statement 

Docket ho. 971627-TL 

1. 
issue, and which of the party's witnesses will address the issue. 

A statement of each question offact the party considers at issue, the party's position each such 

1. 'lhe fact is that the majority of the Community of interest for the community of Fort 
White, located in the southern end of Columbia County with a postal zip code of 32038 is in 
Gainesville, k lorida. 

2. The fact is that the communiv of Fort White has two telephone exchanges, 454 and 497, 
both under the area code of 904. The 454 exchange can access Gainesville as a local call, 
Whereas the 497 exchange is charged a per minute toll to access the same areas of 
Gainesville. 

3. l h e  fact is the toll charges for the 497 exchange when calling Gainesville appears to be 
discriminatory and does create an economic hardship for most residents and small 
businesses in the 497 exchange since the majority of the Community of interest is in 
Gainesville. 

I 
Zimmerman, President, Cruise & Tour Emporium, Inc. We the witnesses will be prepared to 
answer questions pertaining to any and ali the  facts iisted abo-ve. 

1 he witnesses will be Mr. i ruit George, Mayor ofkort  White, ana Mr. J. Michael 

5. 
attending citizens of Fort White to give verbal testimony without being listed as a witness mt&k 
document. 

Being this is a pubiic hearing, we would like to ask the court if it would be possible i&= ehe 
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1. 
each such issue. 

A statement of each question of law the party considers at issue and the party’s position on 

1. There has been nothing illegally done among all parties concerned. It appears, 
however, that the 497 exchange is being discriminated against in terms of having to pay a toll to 
contact the community of interest whereas the 454 exchange within the same community accesses 
the same community of interest as a local call. We, the residents and small businesses currently in 
the 497 exchange, are  requesting equajity to the 454 exchange and being granted economic relief. 
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i. 
such issue, and which of the party’s witnesses will address the issue. 

A statement of each policy question the party considers a t  issue, the party’s position on each 

1. We f e l  that it is discriminatory for the residents and business of the same zip code 
within the same community to have varying telephone charges within the same community of 
interest, one being long distance and on being local. We are requesting that the court rule in our 
favor to make the 497 telephone exchange local to our community of interest as is the 454 exchange. 

2. 
President of Cruise & Tour Emporium. 

Witnesses on this issue: Mr. ‘lruit George, Mayor of Fort White, and J. Michael Zimmerman, 
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1. A statement of issues L a t  have been stipulated to by the parties. 

1. Parties involved are  AlJtel, Inc, Bell South Inc, the State of Florida, Public Senice 
Commission, and the residents and businesses of the 497 telephone exchange in southern Columbia 
County including but not limited to k-ort White, Florida in the 32038 zip code area. 

2. Both telephone companies agreed on September 22,198, to examine their connect and 
disconnect charges and Alltell agreed to report their findings to the Public Service Commission. In 
addition, the State of h lorida Public Service Commission has suggested that the 25/25 plan man be 
the most equitable solution for all parties. The residents and business within the 497 exchange area 
who have been contacted a re  in favor ofthis program. 


